**O'Neal, Henry Augustus,** 88, of Kailua-Kona died *Feb. 13* at home. Born in Humphrey, Ark., he was a retired flight engineer and aircraft mechanic for Alaska Airlines in Anchorage, Ala., and a World War II veteran. No services. Survived by sister, Norma Hess of Cleveland; brother, Graham (Connie) O'Neal of West Plains, Mo.; numerous nieces and nephews. Arrangements by Cremation Services of West Hawaii. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 19 February 2007]

**OANIA SR.**, **ANDRES**, 81, of Kahului, Maui, died April 7, 2007. Born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. Retired Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. truck driver. Survived by wife, Jessie "Pacing"; sons, Joseph, Raymond Cabrido Jr., Benedicto and Rogelio Raquel; daughters, Karen Reyes, Valerie Reyes, Milla, Karlynn Mann, Cheryl Dicenzo, Drucilla Enfield and Lita Acdal; sister, Macaria Rumbaoa, 32 grandchildren; 28 greatgrandchildren. Wake 5 p.m. tomorrow at Nakamura Mortuary. Visitation 9 a.m. Monday at Christ the King Church; service 10 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. (Honolulu Advertiser 14 April 2007)

Oania Sr., Andres, April 7, 2007 Andres Oania Sr., 81, of Kahului, a retired Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. truck driver, died at home. He was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, the Philippines. He is survived by wife Jessie "Pacing"; sons Joseph Oania, Raymond Cabrido Jr. and Benedicto and Rogelio Raquel; daughters Karen Reyes, Valerie Peters, Milla Oania, Karlynn Mann, Cheryl Dicenzo, Drucilla Enfield and Lita Acdal; sister Macaria Oania Rumbaoa; 32 grandchildren; and 28 great-grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. tomorrow at Nakamura Mortuary. Additional services: 10 a.m. Monday at Christ the King Church. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 April 2007)

**Oasa, Paul Kazuo** *May 31, 2007* Paul Kazuo Oasa, 79, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Housing and Urban Development construction inspector, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lillian T., sons Edmund K. and Wesley T., daughter Suzanne H. and two grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 June 2007]

Oasay, Pascual June 9, 2007 Pascual Oasay, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Leahi Hospital dietitian, died at home. He was born in Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Santos, Peter, Generoso, Pacifico, Lincoln and Christopher Oasay and Mike Sales; daughter Felicitas Pascua; 20 grandchildren; and 19 great-grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. Sunday and 11:30 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 6 p.m. Sunday and 9:30 a.m. Monday. Burial to follow at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 June 2007]

**Oba, Dennis Naoki** *June 7, 2007* Dennis Naoki Oba, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard electrician, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lorraine I.; son Wesley J.; daughter Leila Oba-Nakamatsu; brothers Ronald M. and Steve M.; sisters Carole K. Yamamura, Patty K. Nomura and Jane H. Kaya; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 July 2007]

**OBA, DENNIS NAOKI**, 82, of Honolulu, died June 7, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired federal Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard electrician. Survived by wife, Lorraine; son, Wesley; daughter, Leila Oba-Nakamatsu; four grandchildren; brothers, Ronald and Steve; sisters, Carole Yamamura, Patty Nomura and Jane Kaya. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 July 2007]

**Oba, Edna Sadako,** 93, *Jan. 7, 2007* Edna Sadako Oba, of Honolulu, a retired beautician and former Board of Cosmetology chairwoman, died in Pearl City. She also was a sales executive and hostess of a television show for KIKU television. She was born in Waipio. She is survived by sons Gordon H. and Brian A., brothers Steere and Richard Noda, sister Lillian Yajima and four grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 January 2007)

Obra, Crispina Mendizabal April 30, 2007 Crispina Mendizabal Obra, 76, of Hilo died April 30 at Hilo Medical Center. Born in Umingan, Pangasinan, the Philippines, she was retired from Mauna Loa Macadamia Nut Co., and worked for K's Drive In. She was a member of St. Joseph Catholic Church, Anela Street Kumiai and Mabuhay Filipino Club. Friends may call from 6-9 p.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary Chapel in Hilo; wake service at 7 p.m. Friends may again call from 9-10 a.m. Thursday at the St. Joseph Catholic Church in Hilo; funeral Mass at 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Ilima Section. Casual attire. Survived by daughters, Jaine (Steven) Markell of Hilo, Julie (Vincent) Farkas of Waipahu, Oahu, Donna Lynn (James Walker) Obra of Scottsdale, Ariz.; sons, Mario Obra of Kona, Bert (Dori Ann Rodrigues) Obra of Hilo; sisters, Erlinda Mendizabal, Lolita Mendizabal, Sally Mendizabal, Emilia Mendizabal, all of the Philippines; brothers, Pepito Mendizabal and Raymundo Mendizabal, both of the Philippines; sisters-in-law, Marcela Obra and Leonarda Ganal of Keaau, Veronica Obra of Hilo; eight grandchildren, nine great-grandchildren, one great-granddaughter, numerous nieces and nephews. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 6 May 2007]

OBRA, CRISPINA MENDIZABAL, 76, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died April 30, 2007. Born in Umingan, Pangasinan, Philippines. Retired from Mauna Loa Macadamia Nut Co.; worked for K's Drive In. Survived by daughters, Jaine Markell, Julie Farkas and Donna Lynn; sons, Mario and Bert; sisters, Erlinda, Lolita, Sally and Emilia Mendizabal; brothers, Pepito and Raymundo Mendizabal; eight grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren; one great-granddaughter. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 7 p.m. Visitation also 9 to 10 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Hilo; Mass 10 a.m.; burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Ilima Section. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo, Hawaii. (Honolulu Advertiser 8 May 2007)

**OBRERO SR.**, **ALFRED BEN**, 63, of Wai'anae, died June 11, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Annie; son, Alfred Jr.; daughter, Rose Annette; sister, Esther Ochimas; a grandchild. Visitation 8 to 10 a.m. Saturday at Nanakuli Door of Faith Church; service 10 a.m.; scattering of ashes to follow. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 August 2007]

**Obrero, Alfred Ben** *June 11, 2007* Alfred Ben Obrero, 63, of Waianae died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Annie, son Alfred B. Jr., daughter Rose A., sister Esther Ochimas and a grandchild. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nanakuli Door of Faith Church. Call after 8 a.m. Scattering of ashes to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 August 2007]

**Obrero, Santos P.** *June 2, 2007* Santos P. Obrero, 80, of Kahului, died June 2, 2007, at Maui Memorial Medical Center. Visitation will begin at 9 a.m. Friday at St. Anthony Catholic Church, with a Mass at 10 a.m. Burial will follow at 11:30 a.m. at the Maui Veterans Cemetery. Ballard Family Mortuary is assisting with the arrangements. Mr. Obrero was born Nov. 9, 1926, in the Philippines. He was a retired construction laborer. [Maui News 6 June 2007]

**Obrero, Santos P.** *June 2, 2007* Santos P. Obrero, 80, of Kahului, a retired laborer and construction worker, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by nephews and nieces. Mass: 10 a.m. Friday at St. Anthony Catholic Church. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 June 2007]

**O'Callaghan, Ruth Leora** *June 28, 2007* Ruth Leora O'Callaghan, 103, of Honolulu, formerly of Altadena, Calif., a salesclerk for F.W. Woolworth Co., died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. She was born in Tyrone, Pa. She is survived by son Timothy, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 July 2007]

**O'CALLAGHAN, RUTH LEORA**, 103, of Honolulu, formerly of Altadena, Calif., died June 28, 2007. Born in Tyrone, Pa. Sales clerk for F.W. Woolworth Co. Survived by son, Timothy; two grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Private service. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 July 2007]

**Ochiae, Margaret Tsuneyo,** 93, *Dec. 27, 2006* Margaret Tsuneyo Ochiae, of Aiea, formerly of Hilo, a Robert's Bakery baker's helper in Hilo, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Halbert M. and Alan S.; brothers Saburo and Soichi Matsuoka; sisters Lynn M. Uyemura, Irene Higa, Winifred Noguchi and Carol Oya; and three grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 January 2007)

**Ochtyun, Mike** *Oct. 8, 2007* Mike Ochtyun, 95, of Honolulu, a retired maintenance engineer, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Homestead, Pa. Services pending in Ohio. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 October 2007]

**OCHTYUN, MIKE**, 95, of Honolulu, died Oct. 8, 2007. Born in Homestead, Pa. Retired maintenance engineer. Survived by nieces and nephews. Service pending in Ohio at Sinchak & Son Funeral Home, 727 E. Market St., Warren, OH 44481. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 October 2007]

**O'Connor, Julia Yukiko** *May 3, 2007* Julia Yukiko O'Connor, 90, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Health registered nurse, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by brother Rod Omoto and sisters Jean Kessel, Sylvia Eorio, Phyllis Bhattacharyya and Ruth Rhodes. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 May 2007]

**O'CONNOR, JULIA YUKIKO**, 90, of Honolulu, died May 3, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. State Department of Health registered nurse. Survived by brother, Rod Omoto; sisters, Jean Kessel, Sylvia Eorio, Phyllis Bhattacharyya and Ruth Rhodes. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 12 May 2007)

**O'Connor, Virginia Lee** *May 8, 2007* Virginia Lee O'Connor, 86, of Kailua, a retired Marine Corps Base Hawaii civil service secretary of 40 years and founder of the West Oahu Kennel Club, died in Kailua. She was born in Omaha, Neb. She is survived by husband Richard A., sons Jack and Robert Frost, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 May 2007]

**O'CONNOR, VIRGINIA LEE**, 86, of Kailua, died May 8, 2007. Born in Omaha, Neb. Retired civil service secretary at Marine Corps Base Hawai'i, Kane'ohe; founder of West O'ahu Kennel Club. Survived by husband, Richard; sons, Jack and Robert Frost; two grandchildren. Private service pending. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 20 May 2007)

**Oda, Hanako** *Oct. 6, 2007* Hanako Oda, 86, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in St. Francis Hospice. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by brothers Shigeko and Michio Suzuki, and sisters Jane Samura and Fumiko Moore. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 October 2007]

**ODA, HANAKO**, 86, of Honolulu, died Oct. 6, 2007. Born in Papa'i-kou, Hawai'i. A homemaker. Survived by brothers, Shigeo Oda and Michio Suzuki; sisters, Jane Samura and Fumiko Moore. Private service. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 October 2007]

**Oda, Helen Miyoko** *June 17, 2007* Helen Miyoko Oda, 87, of Honolulu, a K's Market owner, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Ronald T., daughter Elaine K. Kam, sister Katherine Shigezawa, four grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 July 2007]

**ODA, HELEN MIYOKO**, 87, of Honolulu, died June 17, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired owner of KS Market on Kamehameha IV Road. Survived by son, Ronald; daughter, Elaine Kam; four grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; sister, Katherine Shigezawa. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 July 2007]

**Oda, Henry Sakae,** 88, *Nov. 5, 2007* Henry Sakae Oda, of Mililani died in Waipahu. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by sons Lynol, Owen and Glenn; daughters Joyce Kinoshita and Gail Rames; brothers Walter and Francis; sister Alice Nakamura; 13 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 December 2007]

**ODA, HENRY SAKAE**, 88, of Mililani, died Nov. 5, 2007. Born in 'Ewa. Survived by sons, Lynol, Owen and Glenn; daughters, Joyce Kinoshita and Gail Rames; 13 grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; brothers, Walter and Francis; sister, Alice Nakamura. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 December 2007]

**Oda, Mitsuru,** 80, *Jan. 9, 2007* Mitsuru Oda, of Wahiawa, an electronic technician, died at Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by brothers Herbert and Edward. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 January 2007)

**Oda, Robert Susumu,** 83, *Feb. 7, 2007* Robert Susumu Oda, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Post office postal carrier, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by wife Mitsue "Mitzie," son Steven S., daughter Carol S. Fujinaga, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Star Bulletin 22 February 2007]

**ODA, ROSEMARY "YUKI" YUKIKO**, 58, of Pearl City, died June 10, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by son, Jon Sato; daughter, Ann Bonocan; mother, Mabel; brother, Donald; sister, Jeanie Kekua; five grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 July 2007]

**Oda, Rosemary Yukiko** *June 10, 2007* Rosemary Yukiko "Yuki" Oda, 58, of Pearl City died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Jon K. Sato, daughter Ann Bonocan, mother Mabel, brother Donald, sister Jeanie Kekua and five grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 July 2007]

**Oda, Sam Hisami** *June 8, 2007* Sam Hisami Oda, 72, of Hilo, a retired accountant for Carlsmith Carlsmith Wichman and Case, Attorneys at Law, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sons Scott and Stacy, daughter Sandra Watanabe, brother Russell, sisters Candi and Aki Sadamoto, and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 3:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 June 2007]

**Oda, Sam Hisami** *June 8, 2007*, 72, of Hilo died June 8 at the Hilo Medical Center. Born in Hilo, he was a retired accountant for Carlsmith, Carlsmith, Wichman & Case, Attorneys at Law, a member of the Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, and a former

member of numerous bowling leagues and golf clubs. Friends may call 3:30-5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary's chapel; service at 5 p.m. Casual attire and no flowers. Survived by his sons, Scott (Lynn) Oda of and Stacy (Lillian) Oda, both of Hilo; daughter, Sandra (Jerry) Watanabe of Hilo; brother, Russell (Aki) Oda of Hilo; sisters, Candi (Sonny) Arita of Honolulu and Aki Sadamoto of Hilo; sisters-in-law, Dr. Margaret Oda of Honolulu and Mari Korematsu of San Francisco; four grandchildren; and numerous nieces and nephews. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 12 June 2007]

**Oda, Tadashi,** 94, *Jan. 22, 2007* Tadashi Oda, of Honolulu, former owner of Hotel Body & Fender, died in Honolulu. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by daughter Ellen M. Okuda, seven grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Services 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Casual attire. [Star Bulletin 4 February 2007]

**O'Day, Albert** *May 8, 2007* Albert O'Day, 92, of Honolulu died in Oahu Care Facility. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by niece and caregiver Colleen DiAngelo. Mass: 9 a.m. next Saturday at St. Peter's Episcopal Church. Inurnment to follow at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 May 2007]

**O'DAY, ALBERT**, 92, of Honolulu, died May 8, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Member of St. Peter's Episcopal Church. Survived by niece/caregiver, Colleen DiAngelo; nephews; other nieces. Mass 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Peter's Episcopal Church; inurnment to follow at Nuuanu Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 27 May 2007)

**Odo, Calvin Yoshiharu,** 86, *Dec. 26, 2007* Calvin Yoshiharu Odo, of Honolulu, a retired Pearl Harbor civil engineer and retired U.S. Army lieutenant colonel, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Myrtle S., son Cal Y., daughter Cay K.E. King, stepson Irving N. Hirata, stepdaughter Luanne M. Kono, brother George S., sister Shizuko Sasabuchi, five grandchildren, four greatgrandchildren and five step-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 December 2007]

**ODO, CALVIN YOSHIHARU**, 86, of Honolulu, died Dec. 26, 2007. Born in Waimea, Kaua'i. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard civil engineer and retired U.S. Army lieutenant colonel. Survived by wife, Myrtle; sons, Cal and Zenith; daughter, Cay King; step-son, Irving Hirata; step-daughter, LuAnne Kono; five grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; five step-grandchildren; brother, George; sister, Shizuko Sasabuchi. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 December 2007]

**Odo, Ruth Michiko,** 90, *Dec. 24, 2006* Ruth Michiko Odo, of Honolulu, a Department of Education food service worker, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Yamaguchi-Ken, Japan. She is survived by sons Bernard T. and Ron M. Sonoda; daughters Linda Chiyoko Sonoda and Pamela Yaeko Odo-Goto; sisters Ester Sasaki, Kay Aoki and Grace Nakamura; and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Friday at

Makiki Christian Church. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 January 2007)

**Odo, Yoshio,** 91, *Feb. 1, 2007* Yoshio "Buster" Odo, of Kaneohe, formerly of Kahului, a retired Puunene Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar mill employee, died in Aloha Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Tsuruko "Clara"; son Milton; daughters Karin Tamashiro, Emmaline Kaneshiro, Lorraine Yamauchi and Elaine Ota; brother Yoshimitsu "Mont"; sister Haruko Samson; 13 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Services: 11:45 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Star Bulletin 18 February 2007]

Odocayen, Felicita T. July 22, 2007 Felicita T. Odocayen, 80, of Kahului, a retired Maui Land & Pineapple Co. field laborer, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by husband Sinon; son Edwin "Odo"; daughters Linda J. Anderson, Pauline Ulicny and Adelaide "Adi" Sherman; brother Francisco Terredanio; sisters Agrifina "Aggie" Cabebe and Juanita Corpuz; six grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Services: 10 a.m. tomorrow at Ballard Family Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery. Luncheon at the mortuary to follow. No flowers. Donations suggested to Hale Mahaolu, 200 Hina Ave., Kahului, HI 96732. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 July 2007]

**ODOCAYEN, FELICITA T.**, 80, of Kahului, Maui, died July 22, 2007. Born in Pa'ia, Maui. Retired Maui Land and Pineapple Co. field laborer. Survived by husband, Sinon; son, Edwin "Odo"; daughters, Linda Anderson, Pauline Ulicny and Adelaide "Adi" Sherman; brother, Francisco Terredanio; sisters, Agrifina "Aggie" Cabebe and Juanita Corpuz; six grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary, Maui; service 10 a.m.; burial 11:30 a.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery; reception to follow at the mortuary. Donations to Hale Mahaolu, 200 Hina Ave., Kahului, HI 96732. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 July 2007]

**Ofisa, Autai,** 58, *Dec. 26, 2006* Autai Ofisa, of Ewa Beach, an Oahu Transit Services bus driver, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by wife Valavala; sons Daniel, Alex, Mark, Matthew, Patrick and Manasseh; daughters Pollyanna Loa and Paulyn Aolaolagi; brothers Ofisa and Salota; sisters Ane Mauia and Feloligi Ofisa; and 25 grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. tomorrow and 10 a.m. Tuesday at Samoa-Tokelau 7th Day Adventist Church. Call after 5 p.m. Monday and 8 a.m. Tuesday. Burial: Noon at Valley of the Temples. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 January 2007)

**Ogata, Alma Yukiko** *July 10, 2007* Alma Yukiko Ogata, 87, of Honolulu, a retired secretary for the Federal Housing Administration, died at home. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son Winston N.; daughters Marcia L. Petersen, Freda Ogata-Weber and Wendy L. Ogata; brother Kiyoshi Sonoda; sisters Hilda Taomae and Shirley Ihara; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Monday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Manoa Ward, 1560 S.

Beretania St. Call after 3:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 July 2007]

**OGATA, ALMA YUKIKO**, 87, of Honolulu, died July 10, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired U.S. Government Federal Housing Administration secretary. Survived by son, Winston; daughters, Marcia Petersen, Freda Ogata-Weber and Wendy; eight grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; brother, Kiyoshi Sonoda; sisters, Hilda Taomae and Shirley Ihara. Visitation 3:30 to 5 p.m. Monday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Manoa Ward; service 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 July 2007]

**Ogata, Chieko Ihori,** 97, *Feb. 18, 2007* Chieko Ihori Ogata, of Honolulu, a Jefferson Elementary School cafeteria worker, died in Kapuna Wai Ola. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by brothers Roy, Alvin and Larry Ihori; sisters Gladys Kuroda and Asayo Takaki; three grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 11, 2007]

**OGATA, CHIEKO**, 97, of Honolulu, died Feb. 18, 2007. Born in 'Ola'a, Hawai'i. Retired Jefferson Elementary School cafeteria worker. Survived by three grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; brothers, Roy, Alvin and Larry Ihori; sisters, Gladys Kuroda and Asayo Takaki. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 10 March 2007)

**Ogata, Yoshiharu** *June 28, 2007* Yoshiharu Ogata, 88, of Waimea, Kauai, a retired Waimea High School teacher, died at home. He was born in Eleele, Kauai. He is survived by wife Naoko, son Jon, daughter Joy Miyamoto, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Waimea United Church of Christ. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 July 2007]

**OGATA, YOSHIHARU**, 88, of Waimea, Kaua'i, died June 28, 2007. Born in 'Ele'ele, Kaua'i. Retired Waimea High School teacher. Survived by wife, Naoko; son, Jon; daughter, Joy Miyamoto; three grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 3 p.m. Saturday at Waimea United Church of Christ; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 July 2007]

**Ogawa Jr., Harry Tetsuo**, 69, *Feb. 6, 2007* Harry Tetsuo Ogawa Jr., of Pearl City, a Truck Equipment Hawaii Inc. owner, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Florence S., sons Darren and Scott, daughter Michelle Nakanishi, Sister Marcella Onishi and five grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Star Bulletin 12 February 2007]

**Ogawa, Alice Michie** *Aug. 3, 2007* Alice Michie Ogawa, 75, of Kaneohe, a retired registered nurse for Dr. Ed Dierdorff, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by wife Wilfred Y.; sons Guy and Eric; brother Raymond Okamura; sisters Betsy Shishido, Nancy Hiraoka, Sally Takemori and Judy

Miyamoto; and two grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Olivet Baptist Church. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 August 2007]

**OGAWA, ALICE MICHIE**, 75, of Kane'ohe, died Aug. 3, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired registered nurse for Dr. Ed Dierdorff, ENT. Survived by husband, Wilfred; sons, Guy and Eric; grandchildren, Shayna and Kiana; brother, Raymond Okamura; sisters, Betsy Shishido, Nancy Hiraoka, Sally Takemori and Judy Miyamoto. Service 6 p.m. next Thursday at Olivet Baptist Church. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 August 2007]

**Ogawa, Amy Namie** *July 4, 2007* Amy Namie Ogawa, 95, of Honolulu, a retired Dole Pineapple multilith operator, died in Maluhia Hospital. She was born in Holualoa, Hawaii. She is survived by son Edwin Y,; daughters Edith E. Fujisaki, Edna M. Foglesong and Mildred E. Sonoda; brother Tomokichi Taniyama; sister Maile Miyamoto; 12 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 September 2007]

**OGAWA, AMY NAMIE**, 96, of Honolulu, died July 4, 2007. Born in Holualoa, Kona, Hawai'i. Retired Dole Pineapple Co employee. Survived by son, Edwin; daughters, Edith Fujisaki, Edna Foglesong and Mildred Sonoda; 12 grandchildren; 13 greatgrandchildren; one great-grandchild; brother, Tomokichi Taniyama; sister, Maile Miyamoto. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 September 2007]

**Ogawa, Doreen Naomi** *Oct. 18, 2007* Doreen Naomi Ogawa, 52, of Hakalau, Hawaii, a McDonald's manager, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by father Yasuo and sister Clara Carvalho. Services: 5 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 October 2007]

**OGAWA, DOREEN NAOMI**, 52, of Hakalau, Hawai'i, died Oct. 18, 2007. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Manager of McDonald's in Hilo. Survived by father, Yasuo; sister, Clara Carvalho. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Hawai'i Funeral Home, Hilo; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 October 2007]

**OGAWA, FRED REYES**, 74, of Waialua, died Oct. 1, 2007. Born in San Nicolas, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. Member of the Catuguing Association of Hawai'i. Survived by wife, Marie; daughter, Marjory Lampa; sons, Bobby Sr., Glenn, Walter and Oswald; six grandchildren; sister, Carmen Ildefonso; brothers, Rodolfo and Loreto. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; rosary 7 p.m. Visitation also 9:30 a.m. Friday at St. Michael Church, Waialua; Mass 11 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 October 2007]

**Ogawa, Haruo** *June 13, 2007* Haruo Ogawa, 85, of Bellevue, Wash., formerly of Seattle, a retired Hawaiian Dredging and Construction welder, died in Seattle. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Patrick Ogawa and Douglas and Rodney

Correa; sister Chidori Reynolds; and three grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 August 2007]

**OGAWA, HARUO**, 85, of Bellevue, Wash., formerly of Seattle, died June 13, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawaiian Dredging and Construction welder. Survived by sons, Patrick Ogawa, Douglas and Rodney Correa; three grandchildren; sister, Chidori Reynolds. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. next Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 August 2007]

**Ogawa, James Juso** *Sept. 4, 2007* James Juso Ogawa, 79, of Honolulu, a retired Princess Kaiulani Hotel bellman and U.S. Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Barbara Y., sons Alan I. and Lloyd H., brother Takeyomi and sisters Sueko Mukai, Agnes Suyama, Rachael Haraguchi, Carrie Fuse and Beatrice Kaneshiro. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 September 2007]

**OGAWA, JAMES JUSO**, 79, of Honolulu, died Sept. 4, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired bellman for Princess Kaiulani Hotel; World War II veteran. Survived by wife, Barbara; sons, Alan and Lloyd; brother, Takeyomi; sisters, Sueko Mukai, Agnes Suyama, Rachael Haraguchi, Carrie Fuse and Beatrice Kaneshiro. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 September 2007]

**OGAWA, MAE KEHAULANI "LANI"**, 59, of Waipahu, died July 25, 2007. Born in Kane'ohe. Survived by husband, Darryl; sons, Lance Kaui, Darryl "D.J." Jr. and Dayne; daughter, Misty; brother, Frederick Baker Jr.; sister, Lehualani "Amber" Hale; five grandchildren. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Visitation also 9 a.m. Wednesday at the mortuary; service noon; burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 August 2007]

**Ogawa, Mae Kehaulani** *July 25, 2007* Mae Kehaulani "Lani" Ogawa, 59, of Waipahu died in Kapiolani Medical Center, Pali Momi. She was born in Kaneohe. She is survived by husband Darryl; sons Lance Kaui, and Darryl "D.J." Jr. and Dayne Ogawa; daughter Misty Ogawa; brother Frederick K. Baker Jr.; sister Lehualani "Amber" Hale; and five grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Tuesday and noon Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Tuesday and after 9 a.m. Wednesday. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 August 2007]

**Ogawa, Satsue** *May 7, 2007* Satsue Ogawa, 88, of Cerritos, Calif., formerly of Honolulu, a former Tori Richards seamstress, died in California. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by sons Benjamin and Milford; daughter Sharon Sakamoto; brothers Paul and Walter Yamaguchi; sisters Mae Kunimura, Mary Higa and Ruth Tsukayama; eight grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Call after 5:30 p.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 May 2007]

**OGAWA, SATSUE**, 88, of Cerritos, Calif., formerly of Honolulu, died May 7, 2007. Born in Wai'anae. Former seamstress at Tori Richards. Survived by sons, Benjamin and Milford; daughter, Sharon Sakamoto; eight grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; brothers, Paul and Walter Yamaguchi; sisters, Mae Kunimura, Mary Higa and Ruth Tsukayama. Visitation 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 6:30 p.m.; private inurnment at a later date. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 20 May 2007)

**Ogawa, Seiji** *July 7, 2007* Seiji Ogawa, 79, of Honolulu died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Hoichi and sisters Chiyeko Hayamoto and Gladys S. Ogawa. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 July 2007]

**OGAWA, SEIJI**, 79, of Honolulu, died July 7, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by brother, Hoichi Ogawa; sisters, Chiyeko Hayamoto and Gladys Ogawa. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 2007]

**OGAWA, TAKESHI**, 92, of Pearl City, died March 26, 2007. Born in Lihu'e, Kaua'i. Retired building inspector for the City & County of Honolulu; member of Pearl City Hongwanji Mission. Survived by wife, Dorothy; sons, Dennis, Lester and Carl; sister, Yukiko Naramoto; eight grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 11 April 2007)

**Ogawa, Takeshi,** *March 26, 2007* Takeshi Ogawa, 92, of Pearl City, a retired City & County of Honolulu building inspector, died at home. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Dorothy M.; sons Dennis, Lester and Carl; sister Yukiko Naramoto; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Memorial service: 11 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 April 2007)

**Ogburn, Hugh Bell** *Oct.* 23, 2007 Hugh Bell Ogburn, 84, of Hono- Iulu, a retired Pacific Resources chemical engineer and consultant, died at home. He was born in Virginia. He is survived by wife Nancy; son Scott; daughter Margaret Berenson; stepsons Alexander, Montague and Hugh Petersen III; stepdaughter Suzanne Anderson; sister Jean Miller; and five grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Mission Houses Museum. Inurnment to follow. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 October 2007]

**OGBURN, HUGH BELL**, 84, of Honolulu, died Oct. 23, 2007. Born in Virginia. Retired chemical engineer and consultant for Pacific Resources. Survived by wife, Nancy; son, Scott; daughter, Margaret Bereson; five grandchildren; stepsons, Hugh Petersen III, Montague Petersen and Alexander Petersen; stepdaughter, Suzanne Anderson; sister, Jean Miller. Service 10 a.m. Wednesday at Mission House Museum; inurnment to follow. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 October 2007]

**Ogi, Kazumi** *Nov. 17, 2007* Kazumi Ogi, 79, of Kailua, a retired building supply manager and Army veteran, died. He was born in Waiaha, North Kona, Hawaii. He is

survived by wife Kiyoko; sons Rodney, Irving and Wendell; brothers Tad and Paul; sisters Tamae Kon, Clara Takata and Dorothy Arakaki; and four grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 November 2007]

**OGI, KAZUMI**, 79, of Kailua, died Nov. 17, 2007. Born in Wai'aha, North Kona, Hawai'i. Retired building supply manager. Survived by wife, Kiyoko; sons, Rodney, Irving and Wendell; brothers, Tad and Paul; sisters, Tamae Kon, Clara Takata and Dorothy Arakaki; four grandchildren. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 November 2007]

**Ogura, Sadie Yoshiko**, 90, *Dec. 2, 2007* Sadie Yoshiko Ogura, of Honolulu, a retired waitress, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by husband Denji, sons Francis A. Sodetani and Daniel D. Ogura, daughter Norma E. Mcdiarmid and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 December 2007]

**OGURA, SADIE YOSHIKO**, 90, of Honolulu, died Dec. 2, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Retired waitress. Survived by husband, Denji; sons, Francis Sodetani and Daniel; daughter, Norma McDiarmid; one grandchild. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 December 2007]

**Oh, Pamela Leiko-Hashimoto** *Aug. 12, 2007* Pamela Leiko-Hashimoto Oh, 40, of Honolulu, a Thomas Jefferson Elementary School kindergarten teacher, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Albert J.H., son Zachary P.C., mother Jane C. Hashimoto, brother Mark Hashimoto and sisters Paula Nielsen and Julie Hashimoto. Services: 6:30 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Call after 5:30 p.m. Private burial. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 August 2007]

**OH, PAMELA LEIKO-HASHIMOTO**, 40, of Honolulu, died Aug. 12, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Thomas Jefferson Elementary School kindergarten teacher. Survived by husband, Albert; son, Zachary; mother, Jane Chieko Hashimoto; brother, Mark Hashimoto; sisters, Paula Nielsen and Julie Hashimoto. Visitation 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 6:30 p.m. Private burial. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 August 2007]

**OH, ROBERT "BOZO" HIDEZO**, 79, of Wahiawa, died Aug. 6, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Survived by wife, Ikue; daughters, Christine Matsukawa, Della Fletcher, Diane, Mavis Madeira and Kara Takenaka; sisters, Margaret Gusukuma and Jane Goto; eight grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Saturday at Wahiawa Hongwanji Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 August 2007]

**Oh, Young Chul** Sept. 6, 2007 Young Chul Oh, 67, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Seoul. He is survived by wife June, son John, daughter Lauren Yoo, brother In-Chul, sister Min-Cha Chun and two grandchildren. Services: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at

Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St. Call after 4:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 September 2007]

**OH, YOUNG CHUL**, 67, of Honolulu, died Sept. 6, 2007. Born in Seoul, South Korea. Survived by wife, June; son, John; daughter, Lauren Yoo; grandchildren, Joshua Oh and Nari Yoo; brother, In-Chu; sister, Min-Cha Chun. Visitation 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 September 2007]

**OH, YOUNG CHUL**, 67, of Honolulu, died Sept. 6, 2007. Born in Seoul, South Korea. Survived by wife, June; son, John; daughter, Lauren Yoo; grandchildren, Joshua Oh and Nari Yoo; brother, In-Chul; sister, Min-Cha Chun. Visitation 4:30 p.m. tomorrow at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 September 2007]

**Ohama, Ken Roswell** *Oct. 30, 2007* Ken Roswell Ohama, 53, of Waianae died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Katsumi, mother Eiko and sisters Jun Ishibashi, Kei Nakagawa, Mei Hanamura and Lei Rol. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 November 2007]

**OHAMA, KEN ROSWELL**, 53, of Wai'anae, died Oct. 30, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by father, Katsumi; mother, Eiko; sisters, Jun Ishibashi, Kei Nakagawa, Mei Hanamura and Lei Rol; nieces and nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 November 2007]

**Ohara, Sadashi** *May 26, 2007* Sadashi Ohara, 87, of Kaneohe, a retired Carpenters Union carpenter and Fort Shafter employee, died. He was born in Kau, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Lloyd and Eric, daughter Carol Nakagawa, sisters Isomi Kawasaki and Fujie Yoshizawa, and five grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 June 2007]

**Ohashi, Alice Shigeko,** 76, *Dec. 12, 2006* Alice Shigeko Ohashi, of Wahiawa, died in St. Francis-West Hospice. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by husband Kaoru, son Carl, daughter Lois Shishido, brother George Fujiwara, sisters Betsy Kawamoto and Evelyn Omizo, and four grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 January 2007)

**Ohashi, Clifton Nobuhisa,**87, *Dec. 15 2007* Clifton Nobuhisa Ohashi, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu police officer, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by Pearl; sons Ronald, Harold and Roy; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 December 2007]

**Ohashi, Gregg Mitsuo,** 57, *Feb. 18, 2007* Gregg Mitsuo Ohashi, of Kahului died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by daughter Lisa

Chinen, and brothers Arnold and Wayne. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 2, 2007]

**OHASHI, GREGG MITSUO**, 57, of Kahului, Maui, died Feb. 18, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Survived by daughter, Lisa Chinen; brothers, Arnold and Wayne. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. (Honolulu Advertiser 1 March 2007)

**Ohigashi, Herbert Haruo** *May 30, 2007* Herbert Haruo Ohigashi, 75, of Kahului, died May 30, 2007, at Maui Memorial Medical Center. Services have been held. The family requests no koden. Ballard Family Mortuary assisted with the arrangements. Mr. Ohigashi was born Feb. 12, 1932, in Puunene. He was a retired Army sergeant. He is survived by a sister, Gladys Ushijima. [Maui News 6 June 2007]

**Ohigashi, Herbert Haruo** *May 30, 2007* Herbert Haruo Ohigashi, 75, of Kahului, a retired U.S. Army sergeant, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived sister Gladys Ushijima. Services held. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 June 2007]

**Ohira, Helen H.,** 88, *Dec. 12, 2007* Helen H. Ohira, of Honolulu, a retired Pocketbook Man vice president and general manager, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Masao, son Milton, daughter Kay Yates, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 December 2007]

**OHIRA, HELEN H.**, 88, of Honolulu, died Dec. 12, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired vice president and general manager of the Pocketbook Man. Survived by husband, Masao Ohira; son, Milton; daughter, Kay Yates; four grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Private service held. Private service held. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 December 2007]

**Ohno, Rena Yoshie** *Nov.* 19, 2007 Rena Yoshie Ohno, 72, of Honolulu, a retired Queen's Medical Center evening assistant supervisor of nursing, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sisters Dorothy F. and Mary I. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 November 2007]

**OHNO, RENA YOSHIE**, 72, of Honolulu, died Nov. 19, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired evening assistant supervisor of nursing at The Queen's Medical Center. Survived by sisters, Dorothy and Mary; nieces; nephews. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary, service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 November 2007]

**Ohori, Florence H.** Aug. 8, 2007 Florence H. Ohori, also known as Florence H. Yap, 98, of Mililani died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by sons John, James and Albert Yap; stepchildren Mildred Kobayashi, and Yoshiko and

Dennis Ohori; sister Dona Shibata; seven grandchildren; four step-grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 September 2007]

**OHORI, FLORENCE H.,** also known as FLORENCE H. YAP, 98, of Mililani, died Aug. 8, 2007. Born in Kahuku. Longtime resident of Wahiawa. Survived by sons, John, James and Albert; stepchildren, Yoshiko, Mildred Kobayashi and Dennis; seven grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren; sister, Dona Shibata; four stepgrandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 September 2007]

Ohsiek, Ruth Sadako Yamasaki, 83, of Salt Lake City, Utah, died Feb. 9, 2007. Born in Honoka'a, Hawai'i. Longtime Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, La'ie Hawai'i Temple assistant recorder. Survived by sister, Toyoko Kadooka; daughter, Sharon Nakanishi Nagata; four grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; stepchildren, David Ohsiek, Yvonne Rector, and Collette Kirk. Salt Lake City service and burial. Arrangements by Mcdougal Funeral Home, Taylorsville, Utah. (Honolulu Advertiser 16 February 2007)

**OHTA, MARION TERUKO MIYAMOTO**, 80, of Peoria, Ariz., formerly of Honolulu and Waipahu, died Nov. 8, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Homemaker. Survived by husband, Clarence; son, Russell; two grandchildren. Private service over the ashes. Arrangements by Allan Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 November 2007]

**Ohta, Mashiko Matsumoto** *Aug. 1, 2007* Mashiko Matsumoto Ohta, 94, of Kekaha, Kauai, a homemaker, died in Kapolei. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by son Douglas M.; daughters Larayne C. Koide, Myrtle H. Haas, Carol K. Murakami, Jo-Ann S. Liu and Grace K. Cacal; 22 grandchildren; and 18 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 August 2007]

**OHTA, MASHIKO MATSUMOTO**, 94, of Kekaha, Kaua'i, died Aug. 1, 2007. Born in Koloa, Kaua'i. Homemaker. Survived by son, Douglas; daughters, Larayne Koide, Myrtle Haas, Carol Murakami, Jo-Ann Lin and Grace Cacal; 22 grandchildren; 18 greatgrandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Kaua'i Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 August 2007]

Ohta, Richard Toshio Sept. 7, 2007 Richard Toshio Ohta, 72, of Mililani, a retired Hawaii Candy Inc. president, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Barbara; son Keith; daughter Wendy Kumasaki; sisters Amy Tamura, Jane Kurasawa and Doris Chinen; seven grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Soto Mission of Nuuanu. Call after 2:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 September 2007]

**OHTA, RICHARD TOSHIO**, 72, of Mililani, died Sept. 7, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired president for Hawaii Candy Inc. Survived by wife, Barbara; son, Keith; daughter, Wendy Kumasaki; seven grandchildren; a great-grandchild; sisters, Amy Tamura, Jane Kurasawa and Doris Chinen. Visitation 2:30 to 4 p.m. Saturday at Soto Mission of

Hawaii; service 4 p.m. Additional parking at Cathedral and Kawananakoa Schools. Casual Attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 September 2007]

**OHTA, RICHARD TOSHIO**, 72, of Mililani, died Sept. 7, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired president of Hawaii Candy Inc. Survived by wife, Barbara; son, Keith; daughter, Wendy Kumasaki; seven grandchildren; one great-grandchild; sisters, Amy Tamura, Jane Kurosawa and Doris Chinen. Visitation 2:30 to 4 p.m. today at Soto Mission of Hawai'i; service 4 p.m.; additional parking at Cathedral and Kawananakoa Schools. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 September 2007]

**Ohtomo, Kenju** *Oct. 22, 2006* Kenju Ohtomo, 98, of Tokyo, formerly of Honolulu, a retired Nuuanu Memorial Park funeral director and Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin former minister, died in Tokyo. He was born in Tochigi prefecture, Japan. He is survived by son Kenneth; daughters Alma Ohtomo, Louise Viloria and Florence Lovelace; five grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. tomorrow at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 May 2007]

**OHTOMO, KENJU**, 98, of Tokyo, Japan, formerly of Honolulu, died Oct. 22, 2006. Born in Tochigi Prefecture, Japan. Former Minister for Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin; retired funeral director for Nuuanu Memorial Park. Survived by son, Kenneth; daughters, Alma Ohtomo, Louise Viloria and Florence Lovelace; five grandchildren; six greatgrandchildren. Service 11:30 a.m. tomorrow at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 2 May 2007)

**Oishi, Lorin Hatsumi** *May 11, 2007* Lorin Hatsumi Oishi, 53, of Honolulu, a licensed massage therapist, died in Honolulu. She was born in Los Angeles. She is survived by brother Wesley T. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 May 2007]

**OISHI, LORIN HATSUMI**, 53, of Honolulu, died May 11, 2007. Born in Los Angeles. Licensed massage therapist. Survived by brother, Wesley. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 19 May 2007)

**OISHI, MASAO "MAC"**, 87, of 'Aiea, died Aug. 28, 2007. Born in Lihu'e, Kaua'i. Member of Hawai'i Carpenters Union, Local No. 745. Survived by son, Wayne; daughter, Irene Takayama; four grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; brothers, Toshio, George, Susumu and Tamotsu; sisters, Miyako Hama and Yuriko Hamada. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 September 2007]

**Oishi, Masao** *Aug.* 28, 2007 Masao "Mac" Oishi, 87, of Aiea died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by son Wayne; daughter Irene Takayama; brothers Toshio, George "Akira," Susumu and Tamotsu; sisters Miyako Hama and Yuriko Hamada; four grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 September 2007]

**Oishi, Mosuke** *Oct. 19, 2007* Mosuke Oishi, 83, of Honolulu, a retired Public Works Center auto mechanic at Pearl Harbor, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Kalaoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Dorothy Y., son Kenneth, daughter Sharon Hayamizu, sister Sakayo Komatsu, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 November 2007]

**OISHI, MOSUKE**, 83, of Honolulu, died Oct. 19, 2007. Born in Kalaoa, Hawai'i. Retired auto mechanic at Public Works Center at Pearl Harbor. Survived by wife, Dorothy; son, Kenneth; daughter, Sharon Hayamizu; four grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; sister, Sakayo Komatsu. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 November 2007]

**OISHI, SUSUMU "SUS"**, 80, of Kaua'i, died Sept. 14, 2007. Born in Waimea, Kaua'i. A retired communication technician with GTE. Survived by wife, Lorraine; son, Kenneth; daughters, Sharon Rivers and Linda Osakoda; three grandchildren; a great-grandchild; brothers, George and Tamotsu; sisters, Miyoko Hama and Yuriko Hamada. Service 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Kapaa Jodo Mission; service 4:30 p.m. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 September 2007]

**OISHI, SUSUMU "SUS"**, 80, of Kaua'i, died Sept. 14, 2007. Born in Waimea, Kaua'i. Retired communication technician with GTE. Survived by wife, Lorraine; son, Kenneth; daughters, Sharon Rivers and Linda Osakoda; three grandchildren; one greatgrandchild; brothers, Toshio, George and Tamotsu; sisters, Miyoko Hama and Yuriko Hamada. Service 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Kapa'a Jodo Mission. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 September 2007]

**Oishi, Susumu** *Sept. 14, 2007* Susumu "Sus" Oishi, 80, of Kauai, a retired GTE communication technician, died. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Lorraine, son Kenneth, daughters Sharon Rivers and Linda Osakoda, brothers George and Tamotsu, sisters Miyoko Hama and Yuriko Hamada, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Kapaa Jodo Mission in Kapaa, Kauai. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 September 2007]

**Oishi, Susumu** *Sept. 14, 2007* Susumu "Sus" Oishi, 80, of Kauai, a retired GTE communications technician, died. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Lorraine; son Kenneth; daughters Sharon Rivers and Linda Osakoda; brothers Toshio, George and Tamotsu; sisters Miyoko Hama and Yuriko Hamada; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Kapaa Jodo Mission at Kapaa, Kauai. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 September 2007]

**Oishi, Takanori,** 87, *Jan.* 23, 2007 Takanori "Tak" Oishi, of Honolulu, a retired Matson Navigation Co. sales representative and U.S. Army Intelligence veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sachiko "Sachi"; sons Glenn, Gregg and Jerry; daughter Christine Matsumoto; brothers Toru, Yoshimi, Stanley and Donald; sisters Kiyomi Hagio and Edith Iwata; 10 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Star Bulletin 1st February 2007]

**OJIRI, JERRY YUTAKA**, 84, of Kane'ohe, formerly of Kahului, Maui, died March 19, 2007. Born in Pa'ia, Maui. Retired electrician with the former Reddy Electric in Kahului, Maui; member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team. Survived by wife, Laura; daughter, Donna; sisters, Yoshie Fukushima and Nancy Shirachi. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 2007)

**Okada, Deegan Kamaka-Kekoa Kazuo,** *Jan. 2, 2007* Deegan Kamaka-Kekoa Kazuo Okada, infant son of Brandon M. "Pono" Okada and Jennifer A. Matsuda of Aiea, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by grandparents Paul Okada, Denise Lopez and Suzanne Matsuda. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 January 2007)

**OKADA, DOROTHY "DOLLY" TSUGIKO**, 73, of Agana Heights, Guam, died Oct. 31, 2007. Born in Guam. Survived by sons, David and Daniel; daughters, Dorothea Toves and Doreen Pereda; brother, George Tamashiro; 12 grandchildren; two greatgrandchildren. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 November 2007]

**Okada, Dorothy Tsugiko** *Oct. 31, 2007* Dorothy Tsugiko "Dolly" Okada, 73, of Agana Heights, Guam, died on Guam. She was born on Guam. She is survived by sons David S. and Daniel T., daughters Dorothea O. Toves and Doreen O. Pereda, brother George Tamashiro, 12 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. tomorrow at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 November 2007]

**Okada, Elsie Hisako** *May 31, 2007* Elsie Hisako Okada, 88, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Makaweli Camp Z, Kauai. She is survived by sons Ranceford and David, daughter Anne O. Ayala, brother Bobby Ogata, sister Kimi Matsuda, six grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 9 a.m. Saturday at Waimea Kauai Stone Church. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 June 2007]

Okada, Elsie Hisako Ogata May 31, 2007 Elsie Hisako Ogata Okada, 88, of Waimea, died on May 31, 2007, in Honolulu. Elsie was born in Camp 2, Makaweli and attended Makaweli school, graduated from Waimea High School and later attended Phillips Commercial School in Honolulu. She married her high school sweetheart, Ichiro Okada, who passed away in 1992. She is survived by her children Anne, Ranceford and David; six grandsons; and two great-granddaughters. During World War II, Elsie and Fumiko (Okada) Shiraishi helped run J. Okada Store while Ichiro, George, Motonobu and Ford were away with the 442nd RCT in Europe. Elsie was active in the Waimea Christian Church, teaching Sunday School, being a member of the Evangelism Committee and singing in the choir. She participated in conferences sponsored by the Hawaii Conference of the United Church of Christ. She served her community as a Girl Scout leader, Y-teen leader and a volunteer at the Waimea Hospital. Elsie loved travelling with

Ichiro and even rode the rapids with him on the Colorado River twice — through the Grand Canyon and Cataract Canyon. She was a good conversationalist and would have been comfortable "talking story" with the Queen of England. A memorial service will be held at the Waimea United Church of Christ Stone Church on June 16 at 9 am. Aloha attire requested. [Garden Island 4 June 2007]

**OKADA, SADAMI "JAMES"**, 95, of Kihei, Maui, died April 26, 2007. Born in Kihei. Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. lead man. Survived by wife, Tsujie; daughters, Janet Sueoka and Sharon; three grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Nakamura Mortuary; service over the urn 10:30 a.m.; luncheon to follow. (Honolulu Advertiser 1 May 2007)

**Okada, Tetsunobu** *Sept. 8, 2007* Tetsunobu "Tetsu" Okada, 85, of Pearl City, an Army veteran and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 100th Infantry Battalion, Anti-Tank Squad, died at home. He was born in North Kona, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Betty; son Douglas; daughters Linda Warashina, and Millie and Lisa Okada; brothers Sadao, Rikio and Donald; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 October 2007]

**OKADA, TOMIKICHI "TOM"**, 90, of Kane'ohe, formerly of Hilo, Hawai'i, died June 8, 2007. Born in Papa'aloa, Hawai'i. Survived by wife, Harue; daughters, Elaine Hirayasu and Bernice Matsuoka; sister, Betty Connelly; four grandchildren, five great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 July 2007]

**Okada, Tomikichi** *June 8, 2007* Tomikichi "Tom" Okada, 90, of Kaneohe, formerly of Hilo, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Harue, daughters Elaine Hirayasu and Bernice Matsuoka, sister Betty Connelly, four grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 July 2007]

**Okaji, Sanehiro** *Aug.* 28, 2007 Sanehiro Okaji, 87, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a retired cane truck driver for the former Hilo Coast Processing Co. and an independent sugar cane planter, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Miyoko; daughters Karen Nishioka and Lorna Koike; brothers Dick and Tetsuro Okaji; sisters Fukiko Ito, Michiko Nakajima and Shigeko Miyama; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 September 2007]

**OKAJI, SANEHIRO**, 87, of Pepe'ekeo, Hawai'i, died Aug. 28, 2007. Born in Hakalau, Hawai'i. Retired former Hilo Coast Processing Co. cane truck driver; independent sugar cane planter. Survived by wife, Miyoko; daughters, Karen Nishioka and Lorna Koike; brothers, Dick and Tetsuro; sisters, Fukiko Ito, Michiko Nakajima and Shigeko Miyama; two grandchildren. Private service held. No flowers. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 September 2007]

**Okamoto, Jean Tamiko,** 83, *Feb. 1, 2007* Jean Tamiko Okamoto, of Honolulu, a retired Tripler Army Medical Center dental X-ray technician, died in Torrance, Calif. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by daughters Kathleen Leisek and Juliette Masumoto, five grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Services: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Star Bulletin 15 February 2007]

**Okamoto, Joji** *July 10, 2007* Joji Okamoto, 80, of Honolulu, a Duty Free Shoppers sales employee, died in St. Francis Hospice. He was born in Kobe City, Japan. He is survived by wife Ikuko, sons Patrick and Terensu, sister Lydia Carrigan, seven grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 July 2007]

**OKAMOTO, JOJI**, 80, of Honolulu, died July 10, 2007. Born in Kobe City, Japan. Retired Duty Free Shoppers salesman. Survived by wife, Ikuko; sons, Patrick and Tere; seven grandchildren; one great-grandchild; sister, Lydia Carrigan. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 July 2007]

**Okamoto, Masamitsu,** 79, *Jan. 13, 2007* Masamitsu Okamoto, of Lihue, a retired Olokele Sugar Co. office superintendent, died in Garden Isle Health Care. He was born in Kilauea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Carole, son Chad, daughter Lynn Campbell, mother Itoe, brothers Wilson and Herbert, sister Florence Inouye and a grandchild. Services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Lihue Christian Church. Call after 9:30 a.m. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 January 2007)

**Okamoto, Noboru** *June 12, 2007* Noboru "Lefty" Okamoto, 83, of Wailua Houselots, Kauai, an Army veteran who served in World War II and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died at home. He also was a retired self-employed automobile body and fender repairman. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by sons Carlton, Stanley and Stephen; daughter Arleen O. Powell; brother Hidemi; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 June 2007]

**Okamoto, Toshiko,** 77, *Nov. 30, 2006* Toshiko Okamoto, of Honolulu, a retired Aloha Airlines customer service coordinator, Japan Department, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Nagoya, Japan. She is survived by sons Robert "Bobby" and Karl "Yat," daughter Ellen Takamoto, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 January 2007)

**Okamoto, Virginia Hatsumi** *Sept. 29, 2007* Virginia Hatsumi Okamoto, 60, of Honolulu, a retired state library personnel manager, died in St. Francis Hospice. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by mother Fumiko and brother Milton. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Wesley United Methodist Church. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 October 2007]

**OKAMOTO, VIRGINIA HATSUMI**, 60, of Honolulu, died Sept. 29, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A personnel manager retired from the Hawai'i State Library system. Survived

by mother, Fumiko; brother, Milton. Service 4 p.m. Saturday at Wesley United Methodist Church. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 October 2007]

**Okamoto, Wayson Takajiro,** 79, *March 23, 2007* Wayson Takajiro Okamoto, of Honolulu, a retired Board of Water Supply microbiologist, died. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Ethel K.; sons Del R. and John W.; sisters Eiko Ohama, Kikue Morioka, Chiyo Mizuno, Betty Wakiji and Yoshiko Okamoto; and four grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahala ward. Call after 1 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers provided by family. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 29, 2007]

**OKAMOTO, WAYSON TAKAJIRO**, 79, of Honolulu, died March 23, 2007. Born in Honoka'a, Hawai'i. Retired Board of Water Supply microbiologist. Survived by wife, Ethel; sons, Del Ross and John Wes, D.D.S; four grandchildren; sisters, Eiko Ohama, Kikue Morioka, Chiyo Mizuno, Betty Wakiji and Yoshiko. Visitation 1 to 3:30 p.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahala Ward; service 4 p.m. Flowers provided by family. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 28 March 2007)

**Okamura, Haruko** *Sept. 20, 2007* Haruko "Rose" Okamura, 92, of Kahului, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Waihee, Maui. She is survived by son Roy, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 September 2007]

**OKAMURA, JOHN "JACKIE" MASAMICHI**, 77, of Honolulu, died April 24, 2007. Born in Pepe'ekeo, Hawai'i. Retired Pacific Missile Range Facility supervisor. Survived by wife, Dorothy; son, Darryl; daughter, Faith Pau; stepson, Erik linuma; nine grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; brothers, Ray, Kenichi, Sadao and James; sisters, Irene Nakatani and Helen Macadangdang. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 12 May 2007)

**Okamura, John Masamichi** *April* 24, 2007 John Masamichi "Jackie" Okamura, 77, of Honolulu, a retired Pacific Missile Range Facility supervisor, died. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Dorothy T.; son Darryl K.K.; daughter Faith N.M. Pau; stepson Erik M. linuma; brothers Ray M., Kenichi, Sadao and James Y.; sisters Irene T. Nakatani and Helen Macadangdang; nine grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 May 2007]

**Okamura, Masaichi** *June 13, 2007* Masaichi Okamura, 91, of Kula, Maui, a retired farmer, died. He was born in Waiehu, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Yoshiko; sons Kenneth, Michael and Gregory; daughters Carol Yee, Corrine Higa and Sandra Okamura; and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Thursday at Makawao Hongwanji Mission. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 June 2007]

**Okamura, Paul,** 83, *Nov. 27, 2007* Paul Okamura, of Kalaheo, Kauai, died at home. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by sons Cleve and Alvin, daughters Sharon Fidell and Carol Okamura-McMullen, and six grandchildren. Services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Koloa Union Church. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 December 2007]

**OKAMURA, PAUL**, 83, of Kalaheo, Kaua'i, died Nov. 27, 2007. Born in Koloa, Kaua'i. Survived by sons, Cleve and Alvin; daughters, Sharon Fidell and Carol Okamura-McMullen; six grandchildren. Service 10:30 a.m. Jan. 5 at Koloa Union Church. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 December 2007]

**Okamura, Susannah Purdy,** 81, *Jan. 24, 2007* Susannah Purdy Okamura, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Gary and Mark; daughters Leilani Cornelius, Naomi Barton and JoAnne Chavez; brothers Joe "Sonny" Jr. and Ronald Kiaaina; sister Bertha Kanoa; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 1 p.m. Saturday at family residence, 28-2815 Mamalahoa Highway. Luncheon to follow. Casual attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 January 2007)

**O'KANE JR.**, **JOHN** "**BUCK\$**", 67, of Kane'ohe, died April 6, 2007. Born in Islip, N.Y. A partner with Frame, Formby & O'Kane ALC and former U.S. Air Force fighter pilot. Survived by wife, Phyllis; children, Shaun Elliott, Shannon Yonamine, John "BJ" III; five grandchildren; sisters, Anne Blanchard and Catherine O'Shaughnessy; brother, Michael O'Kane. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; celebration of life 11:30 a.m. Committal service 10 a.m. Friday at Hawai'i State Veterans Cemetery. No flowers. (Honolulu Advertiser 24 April 2007)

**O'Kane Jr., John,** *April 6, 2007* John "Buck\$" O'Kane Jr., 67, of Kaneohe, a Frame, Formby and O'Kane partner and retired U.S. Air Force lieutenant colonel and fighter pilot, died in Honolulu. He was born in Islip, N.Y. He is survived by wife Phyllis M.; children Shaun Elliott, Shannon Yonamine and John "BJ" O'Kane III; brothers and sisters Anne Blanchard, Michael O'Kane and Catherine O'Shaughnessy; and five grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 9:30 a.m. Committal services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 April 2007)

**Okano, Yorito** *May 12, 2007* Yorito Okano, 79, of Ewa Beach died May 12 at Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Onomea. Private services. Survived by sisters, Doris (Wilbert) Uehara and Terry Hamamoto of Honolulu, Fumiyo Yamada and Betty Nagata of Hilo; brother-in-law, Wataru Shigehara of Hilo; nieces and nephews. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Home in Honolulu. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 26 May 2007]

**OKANO, YORITO**, 78, of 'Ewa Beach, died May 12, 2007. Born in Onomea, Hawai'i. Survived by sisters, Doris Uehara, Terry Hanamotol, Fumiyo Yamada and Betty Nagata; nieces; nephews. Private service. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Services. (Honolulu Advertiser 27 May 2007)

**Okasaki, Earl Shizuo** *June 13, 2007* Earl Shizuo Okasaki, 70, of Honolulu, a retired electrician, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Norma, sons Reid and Todd, daughter Cyd Nagata, brothers Ernest and Edward, sister Edith Mock and four grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 June 2007]

**Okawa, Edna Asae,** 95, *Dec. 2, 200*7 Edna Asae Okawa, of Honolulu, a retired self-employed doing business as Edna's Beauty Salon owner, died in Hale Malamalama. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by son Christopher, daughters Geraldine Kajitani and Mona Tokujo, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 December 2007]

**OKAWA, EDNA ASAE**, 95, of Honolulu, died Dec. 2, 2007. Born in 9-1/2 Miles-'Ola'a, Hawai'i. Retired Edna's Beauty Salon owner. Survived by son, Christopher; daughters, Geraldine Kajitani and Mona Tokujo; five grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; memorial service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 December 2007]

**Okawa, Moto Machida** *July 3, 2007* Moto Machida Okawa, 99, of Hauula, a retired public school librarian, died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Theodore; daughters Ruth Teh, Marion Sonomura, Faith Watabe and Naomi Kiyabu; 24 grandchildren; and 42 great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Lanakila Ward, 622 N. Judd St. Call after 8:30 a.m. Burial: 2:15 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 July 2007]

**OKAWA, MOTO MACHIDA**, 99, of Hau'ula, died July 3, 2007. Retired public school librarian. Survived by son, Theodore; daughters, Ruth Teh, Marion Sonomura, Faith Watabe and Naomi Kiyabu; 24 grandchildren; 42 great-grandchildren. Visitation 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. Saturday at The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Lanakila Ward; service 10 a.m.; burial 2:15 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 July 2007]

**OKAYAMA, ISAYO**, 89, of Gardena, Calif., died April 14, 2007. Born in Kealakekua, Hawai'i. Survived by sons, Randall and Kent; daughter, Susan; two grandchildren; sister, Grace Yokonuma; brothers, Mark and Shoji Akisada. Service held. Arrangements by Fukui Mortuary, Los Angeles. (Honolulu Advertiser 20 April 2007)

**Okayama, Joyce Keiko,** 67, *Nov. 25, 2007* Joyce Keiko Okayama, of Honolulu, an Oishi's Property Management Co. receptionist, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Donna Rae Gouveia, Noreen M. Moriwake and Denise E. Okayama; mother Lorraine M. Ohta; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 December 2007]

**OKAYAMA, JOYCE KEIKO**, 67, of Honolulu, died Nov. 25, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Oishi's Property Management Co. receptionist. Survived by Donna Rae Gouveia, Noreen Moriwake and Denise Okayama; three grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; mother; Lorraine Ohta; sister, Sharon Yamada. Private services. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 December 2007]

**Okayama, Shinahei** *July 12, 2007* Shinahei Okayama, 98, of Honolulu, a retired construction carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Japan. He is survived by daughters Amy Tamayo and June Youn, 14 grandchildren, 17 great-grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 July 2007]

**OKAYAMA, SHINAHEI**, 98, of Honolulu, died July 12, 2007. Born in Japan. Retired construction carpenter. Survived by daughters, Amy Tamaye and June Youn; 14 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 July 2007]

**Okazaki, Ethel Mitsue,** 88, *Feb. 8, 2007* Ethel Mitsue Okazaki, of Pukalani, Maui, a homemaker, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by sons Roy T. and Dennis S., two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Star Bulletin 21 February 2007]

**Okazaki, Harold Masao** *July 10, 2007* Harold Masao Okazaki, 80, of Honolulu, a retired Schuman Carriage sales representative, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Harriet C., daughter Darlene C. Mueller, sister Fusayo Saiki and two grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 July 2007]

**OKAZAKI, HAROLD MASAO**, 80, of Honolulu, died July 10, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Schuman Carriage sales representative. Survived by wife, Harriet; daughter, Darlene Mueller; two grandchildren; sister, Fusayo Saiki. Visitation 5 p.m. tomorrow at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 July 2007]

**Okazaki, Harriet Chieko** *Aug. 4, 2007* Harriet Chieko Okazaki, 80, of Honolulu, a retired Sheraton Moana and Surfrider manager, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by daughter Darlene Mueller and two grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 August 2007]

**OKAZAKI, HARRIET CHIEKO TATEISHI**, 80, of Honolulu, died Aug. 4, 2007. Born in Lihu'e, Kaua'i. Retired Sheraton Moana Surfrider hotel manager. Survived by daughter, Darlene Mueller; two grandchildren. Visitation 1 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; memorial service 2 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 August 2007]

**Okazaki, Masao** *June 19, 2007* Masao Okazaki, 84, of Honolulu, a retired self-employed ornamental worker, died in Kailua. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by son Glenn, daughters Cynthia Nakazaki and Gale LeGros, brothers Mitsuo and Yoshito, sister Rachel Sakumoto, seven grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 June 2007]

**OKAZAKI, TOMIYOSHI "BLACKIE"**, 86, of Honolulu, died Oct. 9, 2007. Born in Pa'auhau, Hawai'i. Retired construction worker for Dillingham Hawaiian Dredging. Survived by wife, Mildred; daughter, Joy Lukondi; granddaughter, Jessa; sister, Akie. Visitation 1 to 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 2 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 October 2007]

**Okazaki, Tomiyoshi** *Oct. 9, 2007* Tomiyoshi "Blackie" Okazaki, 86, of Honolulu, a Dillingham Hawaiian Dredging construction worker, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Paauhau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Mildred, daughter Joy Lukondi, sister Akie and a grandchild. Services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 October 2007]

**O'Keefe, Barry Jerome,** 52, *Dec. 22, 2007* Barry Jerome O'Keefe, of Kualapuu, Molokai, died at home. He was born in Spokane, Wash. He is survived by wife Rosalina, sons Sean E. and Christopher K., daughter Brittany N.L., mother Jean and sisters Michelle Michael, Melissa Smith, and Megan and Mary Dyan. Mass: 11 a.m. today at Saint Sophia Catholic Church, Kaunakakai. Call after 9 a.m. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 December 2007]

**Okemura, Nagashi,** 92, *Jan. 10, 2007* Nagashi Okemura, of Wahiawa, a retired Del Monte Corp. employee, died at home. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by son Herbert M.; daughter Gertrude S. Ono; brothers Takashi, Slim and Isao; sisters Utako Otake, Janice Shimabukuro and Alvina Kono; caregiver Mary Ann McMurray; four grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 January 2007)

**Okemura, Scott I.** *July 14, 2007* Scott I. Okemura, 53, of Mililani, a Slim's Power Tools salesman, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Donna, son Kyle, daughter Wendy, father Iwao, mother Jane and brothers Todd, Rand and Sean. Services: 4 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 July 2007]

**OKEMURA, SCOTT I.**, 53, of Mililani, died July 14, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Slim's Power Tools salesman. Survived by wife, Donna; son, Kyle; daughter, Wendy; father, Iwao; mother, Jane; brothers, Todd, Rand and Sean. Visitation 3 to 4 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 July 2007]

**Oki, Tracy Joo Yong** *June 22, 2007* Tracy Joo Yong Oki, 71, of Honolulu, a retired Ilikai Hotel employee, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Seoul, South

Korea. She is survived by husband Calvin S., daughter Beverly A. Zarriello and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 July 2007]

**OKI, TRACY JOO YONG**, 71, of Honolulu, died June 22, 2007. Born in Seoul, Korea. Retired from the Ilikai Hotel. Survived by husband, Calvin; daughter, Beverly Zarriello; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 July 2007]

**Okihara, Kikue** *July 28, 2007*Kikue Okihara, 82, of Kekaha, Kauai, a retired K's Hairstyles owner in Waimea, Kauai, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. She was born in Waimea. She is survived by husband Shigeru, son Steven, daughters Sharan Souza and Faith Ryder, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 August 2007]

**OKIHARA, KIKUE,** of Kekaha, Kaua'i, died July 28, 2007. Born in Waimea, Kaua'i. Retired owner of K's Hairstyles, Waimea. Survived by husband, Shigeru; daughters, Sharan Souza and Faith Ryder; son, Steven; five grandsons; two great-granddaughters. Private service. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary, Kaua'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 August 2007]

**Okihara, Kiyoichi,** 87, *March 21, 2007* Kiyoichi Okihara, of Kekaha, Kauai, a Kekaha Sugar Plantation truck driver, died in Hale Kupuna Heritage Home. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Sakiko, daughters Amy Willman and Kate Hardwick, brother Shigeru, sister Michiyo Hori and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 31 2007]

**OKIHARA,**, **KIYOICHI** 87, of Kekaha, Kaua'i, died March 21, 2007. Born in Waimea, Kaua'i. Kekaha Sugar Plantation truck driver. Survived by wife, Sakiko; daughters, Amy Willman and Kate Hardwick; four grandchildren; brother, Shigeru; sister, Michiyo Hori. Private service held. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 2007)

**Okihiro, Takeo,** 85, *Feb. 20, 2007* Takeo Okihiro, of Aiea died in Kapiolani Medical Center at Pali Momi. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Hisako, daughters Gwen Okada and Carrie Aoki, brother Shogo, sister Kayoko Hiranaka and five grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Star Bulletin 26 February 2007]

**Okimoto, Clarence Kiyoshi,** 92, *March 13, 2007* Clarence Kiyoshi Okimoto, of Honolulu, a retired Durante sheet metal worker, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Kapaa, Kauai. He is survived by sister Florence Yabusaki. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 26, 2007]

**OKIMOTO, CLARENCE KIYOSHI**, 92, of Honolulu, died March 13, 2007. Born in Kapa'a, Kaua'i. Retired sheet-metal worker for Durante. Survived by sister, Florence

Yabusaki; nieces and nephews. Private service held. No flowers. No monetary gifts. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 25 March 2007)

**Okimoto, Tokuo,** 84, *Dec. 2, 2007* Tokuo Okimoto, of Kualapuu, Molokai, a retired Del Monte maintenance supervisor, died at home. He also was an Army veteran and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sally, sons Russell and Baron, daughter Charlene Dela Cruz and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. next Saturday at Grace Episcopal Church, Hoolehua. Call after 8:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 December 2007]

**Okimoto, Yutaka Harry,** 92, *Nov. 25, 2007* Yutaka Harry Okimoto, of Honolulu, formerly of Gardena, Calif., a U.S. Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born in Berthoud, Colo. He is survived by daughters Lisa T. and Maria L., and four grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 December 2007]

**OKIMOTO, YUTAKA HARRY**, 92, of Honolulu, formerly of Gardena, Calif., died Nov. 25, 2007. Born in Berthoud, Colo. World War II U.S. Army veteran. Survived by daughters, Lisa Therese and Maria Louise; grandchildren, Nicole, Lana, Kainani and Kalae. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Inurnment 10:30 a.m. next Thursday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 December 2007]

**OKIMURA, CHARLES "CHUCK" EDWIN**, 63, of Canton, Ohio, died June 24, 2007. Born in Honolulu. General manager of Standard Parking at San Jose, Calif. and Akron-Canton, Ohio, airports. Survived by daughters, Lori and Lynn; mother, Edna; sister, Clarene; nephew, Darren Leong. Private observance in Honolulu. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 September 2007]

**OKIMURA, ETSUKO "JACKSON"**, 78, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Dec. 5, 2007. Born in Hilo. Retired Gas Co. clerk. Survived by husband, Joe; sons, Gavin and Talbot; daughters, Darrel Dee "DeeDee" and Stacy; brother, Kiyotoshi Ozaki; sisters, Fumie Ozaki, Ayako Akahoshi, Sayoko Matsu and Shizuko Mihata. Private service held. No flowers. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 December 2007]

**Okimura, Etsuko,** 78, *Dec. 5, 2007* Etsuko "Jackson" Okimura, of Hilo, a retired Gas Co. clerk, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Joe T., sons Gavin and Talbot, daughters Darrel D. "DeeDee" and Stacy, brother Kiyotoshi Ozaki and sisters Fumie Ozaki, Ayako Akahoshi, Sayoko Matsu and Shizuko Mihata. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 December 2007]

**Okimura, Paul S.** *July 13, 2007* Paul S. Okimura, 86, of Hilo, a retired Dick's Coffee House owner and U.S. Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Nancy; sons Raymond, Sam and Ken Lara, and Kevin Okimura; and three grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 July 2007]

**OKIMURA, PAUL S.**, 86, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died July 13, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Retired owner of Dick's Coffee House. Survived by wife, Nancy; sons, Raymond, Sam and Ken Lara, and Kevin Okimura; three grandchildren. Private service held. No koden (donations). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 July 2007]

**OKINAKA, EMIKO MARJORIE**, 82, of Wailuku, Maui, died May 5, 2007. Born on Maui. A registered nurse. Survived by husband, Yasuo; sons, Calvin and John; brother, Toshio Fujimoto; three grandchildren. Service over the urn 4 p.m. Monday at Kahului Union Church. Inurnment 9 a.m. Tuesday at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 11 May 2007)

**Okinaka, Emiko** *May 5, 2007* Emiko Okinaka, 82, of Wailuku, died May 5, 2007, at Hale Makua, Kahului. A service over urn will be held at 4 p.m. Monday at Kahului Union Church. Inurnment will be held at 9 a.m. Tuesday at Maui Memorial Park. The family requests aloha attire. Nakamura Mortuary is assisting with the arrangements. Mrs. Okinaka was born Oct. 25, 1924, in Kahului. She was a registered nurse. She is survived by her husband, Yasuo Okinaka; two sons, Calvin (Cynthia) Okinaka and John (Lisa) Okinaka; a brother, Toshio Fujimoto; and three grandchildren. [Maui News 11 May 2007]

**Okino, Harriet Michiko** *Oct. 10, 2007* Harriet Michiko Okino, 81, of Hilo, a retired Waiakea Intermediate School teacher, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband John, son Wayne and a grandchild. Services: 4 p.m. Sunday at Church of the Holy Cross. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 October 2007]

**OKINO, HARRIET MICHIKO**, 81, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Oct. 10, 2007. Born in Hilo. Retired Waiakea Intermediate School teacher. Survived by husband, John; son, Wayne; granddaughter, Michelle. Visitation 3 to 4 p.m. Sunday at Church of the Holy Cross, Hilo; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 October 2007]

**Okino, Rosie Teruko,** 83, *Dec. 20, 2006* Rosie Teruko Okino, of Pearl City died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Gail M. Murakami, stepson George J. and brothers Yoshio, Frank H. and George Murakami. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 January 2007)

**Okino, Wilfred Masaji** *Sept. 6, 2007* Wilfred Masaji Okino, 70, of Honolulu, a retired GTE Hawaiian Tel electronic technician, died at home. He was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Halcyon; sons Derick and Lance; daughters Nicole Tseng;

brothers Hiroyuki "Skinny" and Richard Tahara; sisters Leila Kanno, Jeanie Hirata, Margaret Tanoue, Atsuko Arakawa and Setsuko Kataoka and a grandchild. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 September 2007]

**OKINO, WILFRED MASAJI**, 70, of Honolulu, died Sept. 6, 2007. Born in Pa'auilo, Hawai'i. Retired electronic technician for Hawaiian Telephone Co. Survived by wife, Halcyon; sons, Derick and Lance; daughter, Nicole Tseng; grandchild, Michael King; sisters, Leila Kanno and Jeanie Hirata; brothers, Hiroyuki "Skinny" and Richard Tahara; sisters, Margaret Tanoue, Atsuko Arakawa and Setsuko Kataoka. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 September 2007]

**Okouchi, Koichi** *Aug.* 14, 2007 Koichi Okouchi, 90, of Waialua, a retired Waialua Sugar Plantation heavy equipment mechanic and Ryunsenji Soto Mission president, died in Wahiawa General Long Term Facility. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Shizue; sons Herbert, David and James; daughter Iris Okouchi-Halpin; brothers Masao, Harry, Richard and Harold; sister Jean Murakami; and five grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 August 2007]

**OKOUCHI**, **KOICHI**, 90, of Waialua, died Aug. 14, 2007. Born in Waialua. Ryusenji Soto Mission president for 10 years; retired Waialua Sugar Plantation heavy equipment mechanic for 42 years. Survived by wife, Shizue; sons, Herbert, David and James; daughter, Iris Okouchi-Halpin; brothers, Masao, Harry, Richard and Harold; sister, Jean Murakami; five grandchildren. Visitation 4 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 5 p.m. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 August 2007]

**Okubo, Betty Mitsue,** 88, *Jan. 26, 2007* Betty Mitsue Okubo, of Honolulu, a retired dressmaker, died. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Walter, Watson and Thomas; and two grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Star Bulletin 6 February 2007]

**Okubo, Bill Kaoru,** 82, *Jan. 7, 2007* Bill Kaoru Okubo, of Hilo, a retired Hilo Coast Processing mechanic, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Myra K., daughter Cyd Shiroma, brother Hikaru, sisters Aiko Nakamura and Reiko Ito, and two grandchildren. Services: noon Sunday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 January 2007)

**Okubo, Don S.** *Oct. 14, 2007* Don S. Okubo, 88, of Honolulu, a retired AFLAC insurance agent and Military Intelligence Service member, died in 1 Kalakaua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Esther Ishikawa and brothers Tadashi and Kenneth S. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park, east chapel. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 October 2007]

**OKUBO, DON S.**, 88, of Honolulu, died Oct. 14, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired AFLAC insurance agent; member of the Military Intelligence Service. Survived by companion, Esther Ishikawa; brothers, Tadashi and Kenneth. Service 4 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 October 2007]

**OKUBO, SCOTT T.**, 54, of Kapa'au, Kohala, Hawai'i, died March 23, 2007. Born in Kohala. Former employee of Willocks Construction Co. Survived by wife, Nalani "Nani"; son, Stacy; brothers, Roy and Myron; two grandsons. Visitation 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. Saturday at Kohala Hongwanji Mission, Hala'ula, Kohala; service 1 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. (Honolulu Advertiser 3 April 2007)

**Okubo, Scott T.,** *March 23, 2007*Scott T. Okubo, 54, of Kapaau, Hawaii, a former Puna Sugar Co., Mauna Lani Resort maintenance and Willocks Construction Co. employee, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He was born in Kohala, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Nalani "Nani," son Stacy, brothers Roy and Myron, and two grandchildren. Services: 1 p.m. Saturday at Kohala Hongwanji Mission, in Halaula, Hawaii. Call after 11:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 April 2007)

**Okubo, Todd Takashi** *Oct. 12, 2007* Todd Takashi Okubo, 22, of Kaneohe, a Costco Dillingham employee, died in Minnesota. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Lance and Joyce, brother Troy, hanai brother Randall and grandparents Takeji Okubo and Chiyo Nakamoto. Services: 4 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 October 2007]

**OKUBO, TODD TAKASHI**, 22, of Kane'ohe, died Oct. 12, 2007. Born in Honolulu. University of Hawai'i student; Costco Dillingham employee. Survived by parents, Lance and Joyce; brother, Troy; hanai brother, Randall Aoki; grandfather, Takeji; grandmother, Chiyo Nakamoto. Service 4 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 October 2007]

**Okuda, Hatsue** *Sept. 8, 2007* Hatsue Okuda, 83, of Hilo died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Makuu, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Allan and Roy; daughter Diane Kawamoto; brothers Toshio, Dixie and Noboru Honda; sister Masae Shimizu; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 September 2007]

**OKUDA, HATSUE**, 83, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Sept. 8, 2007. Born in Maku'u (Pahoa). A member of Waiakea Chuo Kumiai. Survived by sons, Allan and Roy; daughter, Diane Kawamoto; brothers, Toshio, Dixie and Noboru Honda; sister, Masae Shimizu; three grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary; service 5 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. . [Honolulu Advertiser 16 September 2007]

**Okuda, Masaichi,** 80, *Feb. 11, 2007* Masaichi Okuda, of Honomu, died at Hilo Medical Center. Born in Pepeekeo, he was a retired mechanic for the Hilo Coast Processing Co. Private services. No koden. Survived by wife, Haruyo Okuda of Hilo; sons, Hiram (Sharon) Okuda and Lloyd (Terry) Okuda of Hilo; daughter, Karen (Calvin) Shindo of Hilo; brother, Hiromi (Patsy) Okuda of Honolulu; sister, Sumie (Ernest) Hashizume of Honolulu; sister-in-law, Doreen Okuda of Hilo; six grandchildren, one great-grandchild, numerous nephews, nieces and cousins. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Hawaii Tribune-Tribune 21 February 2007]

**Okuda, Masaru Woodie,** 80, *Dec. 16, 2007* Masaru Woodie Okuda, of Honolulu, a retired Northwest Airlines Inc. manager, died at home. He was born in Newcastle, Calif. He is survived by sister Masaye Hasegawa. Services: 7 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 December 2007]

**OKUDA, MASARU WOODIE**, 80, of Honolulu, died Dec. 16, 2007. Born in Newcastle, Calif. A retired Northwest Airlines manager. Survived by wife, Adella; sister, Masaye Hasegawa. Visitation from 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 7 p.m.; cremation to follow. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 December 2007]

**OKUDA, TSURUKO "JESSIE",** of Kailua, died April 3, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Survived by sons, Reginald and Alan; daughters, Ruth Bowman and Marjorie Taylor; sisters, Matsuko Kina and Hatsuko Miyahira; 12 grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 11 a.m. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 26 April 2007)

**Okuda, Tsuruko,** *April 3, 2007* Tsuruko "Jessie" Okuda, 89, of Kailua died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Reginald and Alan, daughters Ruth Bowman and Marjorie Taylor, sisters Matsuko Kina and Hatsuko Miyahira, 12 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park-Waipio makai chapel. Call after 10 a.m. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 April 2007)

**OKUDARA, JO ANNE**, 61, of 'Aiea, died March 28, 2007. Born in Ho-nolulu. State Department of Education teacher at Red Hill Elementary School. Survived by husband, Jon; son, Kai; daughter, Lea; brothers, Gary and Dennis Nakamura; sisters, Jessie Kojiro and Karen Miyake. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 3 April 2007)

**Okudara, Jo Anne,** *March 28, 2007* Jo Anne Okudara, 61, of Aiea, a Red Hill Elementary School teacher, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Jon Tokio, son Kai, daughter Lea, brothers Gary and Dennis Nakamura, and sisters Jessie Kojiro and Karen Miyake. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 April 2007)

**Okumura, Florence Toshiko** *Sept. 26, 2007* Florence Toshiko Okumura, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Tropical Fruits Distributors of Hawaii Inc. employee, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Huleia, Lihue. She is survived by daughter Bette Nishida, brother Tokumi Nagatoshi, sister Sharon Lim, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 October 2007]

**OKUMURA, FLORENCE TOSHIKO**, 91, of Honolulu, died Sept. 26, 2007. Born in Hule'ia, Lihu'e, Kaua'i. Retired from Tropical Fruits Distributors of Hawaii, Inc. Survived by daughter, Bette Nishida; brother, Tokumi Nagatoshi; sister, Sharon Lim; four grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 October 2007]

**Okumura, Hiroko Sato,** 83, *Jan. 7, 2007* Hiroko Sato Okumura, of Honolulu, a retired Foremost Dairies account clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Frederick T. and Peter T.; brother Kenzo Sato; sisters Bessie A. Takeshita, Toshie Suzuki and Amy Aoki; and two grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Saturday at Makiki Christian Church. Aloha attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 January 2007)

**Okumura, Jacqueline Taylor** *May 22, 2007* Jacqueline Taylor Okumura, 60, of Ninole, Hawaii, a Kokua Nurses certified nurse's aide, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Springville, Utah. She is survived by husband Glenn J.; sons James T., Shawn T. and Michael A. Okamura and Jascha Crawford; and sisters Jolee and Michaele Taylor and Tony Kinder. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 June 2007]

**Okumura, Jacqueline Taylor** *May 22, 2007*, 60, of Ninole died May 22 at Hilo Medical Center. Born in Springville, Utah, she was a certified nurses aide for Kokua Nurses. Private services held. Survived by her husband, Glenn J. Okumura of Pahala; sons, Jascha Crawford of San Diego, James (Kelli) T. Okumura of Hilo, Shawn (Jennifer) T. Okumura of Laupahoehoe, and Michael (Cindy) A. Okumura of Pahala; sisters, Tony Kinder of Massachusetts, Jolee Taylor of California and Michelle Taylor of California; and numerous nieces, nephews. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald, June 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2007]

**Okumura, James U.** June 2, 2007 James U. "Jimmy" Okumura, 91, of Wahiawa, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard employee, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by son Roy, brother Takeo, sisters Mitsuko Akiyama and Elsie Okumura, companion Esther Shiroma and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 June 2007]

**Okumura, Matsuko,** 95, *Jan. 26, 2007* Matsuko Okumura, of Honolulu, an Aliiolani Elementary School teacher, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by son Owen, daughter Gail Glenn, brother Albert Michioka, sister Lillian Fleming and two grandchildren. Private services. [Star Bulletin 14 February 2007]

**Okumura, Rei** *Aug.* 15, 2007 Rei Okumura, 83, of Pahala, Hawaii, a retired Central Pacific Bank assistant, died in Kau Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Stephen I., Miles D. and Glenn J.; daughter Ramona M.; brother John Tsutsumi; sisters Lynda Nagano, Martha Takaki and Clara Takiguchi; and 12 grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Sept. 8 at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church in Honolulu. Call after 10 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at Oahu Cemetery. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 August 2007]

**OKUMURA, REI**, 83, of Pahala, Hawai'i, died Aug. 15, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired assistant vice-president for Central Pacific Bank; member of Our Redeemer Lutheran Church and its Women's Guild. Survived by sons, Stephen, Miles and Glenn; daughter, Ramona; brother, John Tsutsumi; sisters, Lynda Nagano, Martha Takaki and Clara Takiguchi; 12 grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Sept. 8 at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church, Honolulu; service 11 a.m.; interment 2 p.m. at O'ahu Cemetery. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 August 2007]

**Okumura, Roy Hitoshi** *Aug.* 15, 2007 Roy Hitoshi Okumura, 95, of Kihei/Makena, Maui, a food distribution company owner, died at home. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Lorraine; sons Nelson, George Jr., Roy and Rudolph; daughter Jean; brother Kazuma; sister June Costa; 14 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 August 2007]

**OKUMURA, ROY HITOSHI**, 95, of Kihei/Makena, Maui, died Aug. 15, 2007. Born on the Big Island. Owner of a food distribution company. Survived by wife, Lorraine; sons, Nelson, George, Roy Jr. and Rudolph; daughter, Jean; brother, Kazuma; sister, June Costa; 14 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; one great-great-grandchild. Private service held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 August 2007]

**Okumura, Suyeki,** 95, *Dec. 27, 2006* Suyeki Okumura, of Honolulu, a retied Okumura Takushi Funaki and Wee attorney and co-founder, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Dr. Sada, Yoko and Miki. Services: 5 p.m. Monday at Makiki Christian Church. Aloha attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to charity. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 January 2007)

**Okura, Kazuki** *June 10, 2007* Kazuki Okura, 92, of Honomu, Hawaii, a retired Mauna Kea Sugar Co. supervisor and Honomu Judo Club instructor, died at home. He was born in Pahala, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Howard and Russell, daughter Pearl Kang, brother Hiroshi, sister Yukiko Takata, six grandchildren, five great-grandchildren, four hanai grandchildren and three hanai great-grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Sunday at Honomu Hongwanji Mission. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 June 2007]

**Okura, Kazuki** *June 10, 2007*, 92, of Honomu died June 10 at home. Born in Pahala, he retired as a supervisor from Mauna Kea Sugar Co., a member of the Honomu

Hongwanji Mission, Hawaii Shima Kumamoto Doshi Kai, Akaka Lion's Club, Honomu Rockets Kupuna Softball, an instructor for the Honomu Judo Club and was inducted into the 10th Big Island Sports Hall of Fame in May. Friends may call 3-5 p.m. Sunday at the Honomu Hongwanji Mission; memorial service at 5 p.m. Casual attire, no flowers. Survived by sons, Howard (Diane) Okura of Aurora, Colo., Russell (Penny) Okura of Honomu; daughter, Pearl (Calvin) Kang of Hilo; brother, Hiroshi (Daisy) Okura of Chicago; sister, Yukiko (Kenneth) Takata of Honolulu; six grandchildren, five great-grandchildren, four hanai grandchildren, three hanai great-grandchildren. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 13 June 2007]

**OLEGARIO, JOSE "JOE" OCAMPO**, 78, of Waipahu, died Nov. 10, 2007. Born in San Jose, Nueva Ecija, Philippines. Retired U.S. Coast Guard petty officer first class; Pearl Harbor Naval Supply Center warehouseman. Survived by wife, Gloria; sons, Joselito and Edgardo; daughter, Glorilynn Manding; four grandchildren; sisters, Clarita Bulaclac and Lilia Miran. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Visitation also 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. Joseph Church; Mass 11:15 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 November 2007]

Olegario, Jose Ocampo Nov. 10, 2007 Jose Ocampo "Joe" Olegario, 78, of Waipahu, a retired U.S. Coast Guard petty officer first class and Pearl Harbor Naval Supply Center warehouseman, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in San Jose, Nueva, Ecija, Philippines. He is survived by wife Gloria D., sons Joselito and Edgardo, daughter Glorilynn Manding, sisters Clarita Bulaclac and Lilia Miran, and four grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Mass: 11:15 a.m. Wednesday at St. Joseph Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Call after 10 a.m. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 November 2007]

Olinger, Jennie Kamiko Oct. 28, 2007 Jennie Kamiko Olinger, 94, of Waianae died at home. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by sons Frank Paglinawan and Harold Olinger, daughters Catherine Galvez and Matilda Brezee, and numerous grandchildren, great-grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Sacred Hearts Catholic Church, Waianae. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 November 2007]

**OLINGER, JENNIE KAMIKO**, 94, of Wai'anae, died Oct. 29, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by sons, Frank Paglinawan and Harold; daughters, Catherine Galvez and Matilda Brezee; grandchildren; great-grandchildren; great-grandchildren. Visitation 9 a.m. to 1:15 p.m. Wednesday at Sacred Heart Church, Wai'anae; Mass 10:30 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 November 2007]

**Olivar, Lew Allison** *June 21, 2007* Lew Allison Olivar, 37, of Hilo, a Securitas Security Services employee, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by parents Robert and Gloria; companion Laurie Branco; sons Kayden Furte and Tryson

Olivar; daughters Alyssa, Crystal and Allison; brothers Lem, Lon and Lyle; and sister Leeann Castro. Services: 11 a.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. Call after 10 a.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 June 2007]

Olivas, Don Domingo, 64, *Jan. 22, 2007* Don Domingo Olivas, of Mililani, formerly of Waimea, Kauai, a Carpenters Union carpenter, died at home. He was born in Magsingal, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Lynn; children Donna Kaohi, Christie Tanihiro, Rochelle and Neal; brothers and sisters Lorraine Romey and Alejandra O. "Ann" Dusseault, Athmore D. and Joseph; and six grandchildren. Mass: 11 a.m. Saturday at Holy Cross Catholic Church. Call after 9 a.m. Burial to follow at Kauai Veterans Cemetery in Hanapepe, Kauai. Casual attire. [Star Bulletin 5 February 2007]

**OLIVAS, EMILIO "SPUD"**, 80, of Lihu'e, Kaua'i, died Aug. 23, 2007. Born in Waimea, Kaua'i. A retired administrator with the State Department of Labor and Industrial Relations on Kaua'i. Survived by wife, Mercedes; son, Michael Sr.; daughter, Marlene Greer; seven grandchildren; a great-grandson; brother, Rick Miguel. Visitation 9 to 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Lihue Christian Church; service 10:30 a.m. No flowers. Donations to a favorite charity or the East Kauai Lions Club. Bright aloha attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 September 2007]

Olivas, Emilio Aug. 23, 2007 Emilio "Spud" Olivas, 80, of Lihue, a retired state Department of Labor and Industrial Relations administrator, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Mercedes L., son Michael Sr., daughter Marlene Greer, brother Rick Miguel, seven grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Lihue Christian Church. Call after 9 a.m. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to your favorite charity or the East Kauai Lions Club. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 September 2007]

Oliveira Sr., Damien Dean July 9, 2007 Damien Dean Oliveira Sr., 57, of Wailuku, a Sniffen & Sons truck driver, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Hana, Maui. He is survived by wife Lorna, sons Damien Jr. and Anthony, daughter Leona M., brother Glen, sisters Paula Merl and Diane Tavares, and four grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Valley Isle Fellowship. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 July 2007]

**OLIVEIRA SR.**, **DAMIEN DEAN**, 57, of Wailuku, Maui, died July 9, 2007. Born in Hana. A truck driver for Sniffen & Sons. Survived by wife, Lorna; sons, Damien Jr. and Anthony; daughter, Leona; brother, Glen; sisters, Paula Merl and Diane Tavares; four grandchildren. Service 10 a.m. Saturday at Valley Isle Fellowship. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 July 2007]

**Oliveira, Abigail Kanakaole** *June 15, 2007* Abigail Kanakaole "Api" Oliveira, 90, of Pahala, Hawaii, a retired Kapapala Ranch housekeeper, died at home. She was born in Kau, Hawaii. She is survived by son Anthony, daughter Margie Mashburn, 24 grandchildren, 68 great-grandchildren and 17 great-great-grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. Friday at Holy Rosary Catholic Church in Pahala. Call after 6 p.m. Mass: 9 a.m.

Saturday at the church. Call after 8 a.m. Burial to follow at the family's cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 June 2007]

Oliveira, George R. May 25, 2007 85, of Hilo, died at the Hilo Medical Center. Born in Pepeekeo, he was a retired planting machine supervisor for the former Mauna Kea Sugar Co and a member of the St. Joseph Catholic Church. Friends may call Tuesday 6-9 p.m. at Dodo Mortuary chapel. Wake service at 7 p.m. Friends may also call Wednesday 9-10:30 a.m. at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Mass at 10:30 a.m. Entombment at 1 p.m. on Wednesday, at the Homelani Memorial Park Mausoleum. Casual attire; no flowers. Survived by wife, Emma Oliveira of Hilo; son, Lester G. (Lela) Oliveira of Hilo; sister-in-law, Anita Oliveira of Papaikou; one granddaughter; numerous nieces & nephews. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 1 June 2007]

Oliveira, George R., 85, May 25, 2007 George R. Oliveira, of Hilo, a retired former Mauna Kea Sugar Co. planting machine supervisor, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Emma, son Lester G. and a grandchild. Services: 7 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Call after 9 a.m. Entombment: 1 p.m. at Homelani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 June 2007]

Oliveira, Helen Agnes May 12, 2007 Helen Agnes Oliveira, of Lihu'e died at Garden Isle Health Care on May 12, 2007, at the age of 82. Born in Honolulu on Nov. 10, 1924, she retired with State of Hawai'i Department of Education as an admissions clerk and substitute teacher at Kaua'i Community College. She is survived by daughters Bernice (Harold) Crowder of Oregon and Jo Ann Oliveira of Honolulu; son Stephen (Jeanne) Oliveira of New York; sister Jackie Alamida of Honolulu; 12 grandchildren, 20 great-grandchildren, numerous nieces and nephews. Preceded in death by children Sylvester Oliveira Jr. and Georgiana Warner; sisters Louise Hughes, Elizabeth Cooper and brother Anthony Alencastre. A celebration of her life will be held on Friday, May 18, at Immaculate Conception Church with visitation from 8:30 a.m. to 9:45 a.m. and Mass celebrated at 10 a.m. Kauai Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home assisted the Oliveira family with arrangements. [Garden Island 15 May 2007]

**OLIVEIRA, HELEN AGNES**, 82, of Lihu'e, Kaua'i, died May 12, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired state Department of Education admissions clerk and Kaua'i Community College substitute teacher. Survived by daughters, Bernice Crowder and Jo Ann; son, Stephen; sister, Jackie Alamida; 12 grandchildren, 20 great-grandchildren. Visitation 8:30 to 9:45 a.m. Friday at Immaculate Conception Church; Mass 10 a.m. Arrangements by Kaua'i Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. (Honolulu Advertiser 16 May 2007)

**Oliveira, William E.,** 78, *Feb. 28, 2007* William E. Oliveira, of Hana, Maui, a self-employed rancher and retired County of Maui employee, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Nahiku, Maui. He is survived by wife Amy; sons William J., Michael B., John, Donald and Billy Oliveira and Buckley Watson; daughter Ardella

Kahula; brothers Joseph, Raymond and Leonard; sister Charlotte; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Mass: 11 a.m. Friday at St. Mary's Church in Hana. Call after 9 a.m. Burial to follow at Puuiki Cemetery. Lunch to follow at the church hall. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 5, 2007]

**OLIVEIRA, WILLIAM E.**, 78, of Hana, Maui, died Feb. 28, 2007. Born in Nahiku, Maui. A self employed rancher and Maui County retiree. Survived by wife, Amy; sons, William, Michael, John, Donald, Billy and Buckley Watson; daughter, Ardella Kahula; brothers, Joseph, Raymond, Leonard; sister, Charlotte; five grandchildren; a great-grandchild. visitation 9 to 11 a.m. Friday at St. Mary's Church, Hana; Mass 11 a.m.; burial to follow at Puuiki Cemetery; lunch to follow at St. Mary's Hall. No flowers. Arrangements by Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 5 March 2007)

**Oliver, Anita Ellen** *May 25, 2007* Anita Ellen Oliver, also known as Anita Burkhart, 68, of Aiea, a retired Kaiser Permanente QUEST enrollment coordinator, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Kenneth; sons Ronald and Russell Burkhart; daughters Ualani Bayer, Jovanna Yamashita and Luciana Burkhart; and five grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. Thursday and 9:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Thursday and after 8:30 a.m. Friday. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 June 2007]

Oliver, Henry Wadsworth July 21, 2007 Henry Wadsworth Oliver, 86, of Mililani, a retired U.S. Navy chief petty officer, died at home. He was born in Oregon. He is survived by wife Rose, son Ramon, sister Ruth Weatherspoon and a grandchild. Mass: 11 a.m. Wednesday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-370 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Call after 9:30 a.m. Committal services: 1:30 p.m. at Schofield Post Cemetery. Aloha or casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 July 2007]

**OLIVER, HENRY WADSWORTH**, 86, of Mililani, died July 21, 2007. Born in Oregon. A chief petty officer retired from the U.S. Navy. Survived by wife, Rose Oliver; son, Ramon; a granddaughter; sister, Ruth Weatherspoon. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church; Mass 11 a.m.; committal service 1:30 p.m. at Schofield Barracks Post Cemetery. Aloha or casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 July 2007]

**OLIVER, WILLIAM "BILL" RICHARD**, 93, died Oct. 14, 2007. Born in England. Pilot for many years with the RAF, the RCAF, Transocean Airlines and others; Aloha Airlines dispatcher. Survived by daughter, Monica Murphy; niece, Jane; caregivers, Elizabeth, Louisa, Maria and Nina. Service 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawai'i Kai Retirement Home. Donations to the Hawaiian Humane Society or the Sounds of Aloha Chorus. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 October 2007]

**Oliver, William Richard** *Oct. 14, 2007* William Richard Oliver, 93, of Hawaii Kai, an Royal Canadian Air Force, Royal Air Force and Transocean Airlines pilot, died. He was born in England. He is survived by daughter Monica; and caregivers Elizabeth, Louisa,

Maria and Nina. Services: 10 a.m. today at Hawaii Kai Retirement Home. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Honolulu Humane Society or the Sounds of Aloha Chorus. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 October 2007]

**Olmoguez, Gloria Saragena** *June 30, 2007* Gloria Saragena Olmoguez, 62, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by son Jomencio, daughter Carmela Sturgell, sisters Luz and Wel Saragena, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 July 2007]

**OLMOGUEZ, GLORIA SARAGENA**, 62, of Honolulu, died June 30, 2007. Born in the Philippines. Survived by son, Jomencio; daughter, Carmela Sturgell; sisters, Luz and Wel Saragena; three grandchildren. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 July 2007]

**Olney, John William** *Oct. 16, 2007* John William Olney, 70, of Kaneohe, an office manager, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Seattle. He is survived by wife Montien, daughters Victoria O. Donovan and Lisa M. Kier, sister Claudia J. and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 October 2007]

**OLNEY, JOHN WILLIAM,** 70, of Kane'ohe, died Oct, 16, 2007. Born in Seattle. Office manager. Survived by wife, Montien; daughters, Victoria Olney Donovan and Lisa Marie Kier; sister, Claudia Jean; three grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 October 2007]

**OLORASA, ROBERTA SIU HOON**, 69, of Wahiawa, died April 15, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A homemaker. Survived by sons, Joey Moepono, Jason and Timothy; daughters, Joann Hassett, Jarlin Quicho, Marrylin Moepono and Jessie Miles; 11 grandchildren; one great-grandchild; mother, Violet Young; sisters, Waynie Shampber, Sonya Ching, Rachel Cho, Charlene and Lorraine Young; brothers, Daniel and Victor Young. Visitation 10 to 11:30 a.m. Tuesday at the Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; graveside service 1 p.m. at the Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Services. (Honolulu Advertiser 25 April 2007)

Olorasa, Roberta Siu Hoon, *April 15, 2007* Roberta Siu Hoon Olorasa, 69, of Wahiawa, a homemaker, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Joey Moepono and Jacob and Timothy Olorasa; daughters Joann Hassett, Jarlin Quicho, Marrylin Moepono and Jessie Miles; mother Violet Young; brothers Daniel and Victor Young; sisters Waynie Shampber, Sonya Ching, Rachel Cho and Charlene and Lorraine Young; 11 grandchildren; and one great-grandchild. Services: 11:30 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 10 a.m. Graveside services: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 April 2007)

**OLSEN, BERNARD "BUSA" "OLE" ERIC**, 78, of Waimanalo, died July 28, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Self-employed roofing contractor. Survived by wife, Roberta; sons, Erskin, Avis "Boobie" and Bernard "Busa Boy"; daughters, Bernadine Hamlin, Juliet Stafford, Sariah Belunza, Erica "Val" Olsen, Lynn Arthur, Verdi "Moonie" and Celeca "Bibi"; 24

grandchildren; 23 great-grandchildren; one great-grandchild; sister, Hannah Chenoweth. Visitation 8:30 to 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; committal service and inurnment 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of The Pacific. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 August 2007]

Olsen, Bernard Eric July 28, 2007 Bernard Eric Olsen, also known as "Busa" and "Ole," 78, of Waimanalo, a self-employed roofing contractor, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Roberta; sons Erskin, Avis "Boobie" and Bernard "Busa Boy"; daughters Bernadine Hamlin, Juliet Stafford, Sariah Belunza, Lynn Arthur and Erica "Val," Verdi "Moonie" and Celeca "Bibi" Olsen; sister Hannah Chenoweth; 24 grandchildren; 23 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 8:30 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 August 2007]

Olsen, Cpl. Toby Richard Michael, 28, of Mililani, died Jan. 20, 2007. Born in Erlangen, Germany. Died in Karma, Al Anbar Province, Iraq (KIA). Survived by parents, Col. James and Eisabeth Olsen M.D., brother, Michael; sister, Tanya; grandparents, Hiroko and John Olsen, Hedy Tiedemann and George Tiedemann. Visitation 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m.; burial 11:30 a.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Aloha attire. (Honoululu Advertiser 31 January 2007)

Olsen, Evelyn Kawailani Kahalehoe June 11, 2007 Evelyn Kawailani Kahalehoe Olsen, 63, of Pensacola, Fla., formerly of Honolulu, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by children Abel III, Patrick and James Fernandez, Ramona Oliveira and Ralph Jr., John and Hank Olsen; mother Ellen K. Kahalehoe; brothers Wally, John, Jimmy and Tony Kahalehoe and Peter A'i; sisters Gwendolyn Rowland and Pua'ala McElhaney; 20 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 2-7 p.m. Aug. 4 at Waianae Army Rest Camp. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 July 2007]

**OLSEN, MYRON "OLI" "BIMBO" KALINA**, 81, of Honolulu, died May 10, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired city refuse collector. Survived by wife, Marie; daughters, Marie Bertelmann, Elizabeth Wilson and Eloise Edwards; 13 grandchildren; 18 greatgrandchildren; three stepgrandchildren; one stepgreat-grandchild; brother, Bernard; sister, Hannah Chenoweth; hanai daughter, Sandra. Visitation 10:30 a.m. to noon Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 12:15 p.m.; burial 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 18 May 2007)

Olsen, Myron Kalina May 10, 2007 Myron Kalina Olsen, also known as "Oli" and "Bimbo," 81, of Honolulu, a retired city refuse collector, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Marie; daughters Marie Bertelmann, Elizabeth Wilson and Eloise Edwards; hanai daughter Sandra Olsen; brother Bernard; sister Hannah Chenoweth; 13 grandchildren; three step-grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; and a step-great-grandchild. Services: 12:15 p.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Call

after 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 May 2007]

OLSEN-KEALOHA, JANAE KAMAHIWAAKOKAKOUAKUAALOHA, infant daughter of Jerome Kealoha Jr. and Angela Olsen, of Honolulu, died Nov. 27, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by brother, Kristian Beau-Olsen; grandparents, Juliette Stafford, Patricia Kealoha and Jerome Kealoha Sr.; great-grandparents, Mary Kealoha and Alice Parks. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 December 2007]

Olsen-Kealoha, Janae Kamahiwaakokakouakuaaloha, Nov. 27, 2007 Janae Kamahiwaakokakoua- kuaaloha Olsen-Kealoha, infant daughter of Jerome Kealoha Jr. and Angela Olsen of Honolulu, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is also survived by brother Kristian-Beau Olsen; grandparents Juliette Stafford, and Patricia and Jerome Sr. Kealoha; and great-grandparents Mary Kealoha and Alice Parks. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 December 2007]

**OLSON, ERNIE "POPO"**, 77, of Union City, Calif., died Jan. 9, 2006. Former president/CEO of King Food Service, Waipahu; well-known Shriner clown; founding member of Kilohana Methodist Church. Survived by wife, Pat; daughters, Charm Cox and Patti Gildersleeve; six grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Service 10 a.m. Saturday at Scottish Rite Cathedral, 1611 Kewalo St.; scattering of ashes to follow at Maunalua Bay, Hawai'i Kai. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 July 2007]

**OLSON, MARY C. "PENNY"**, 82, died Nov. 10, 2006. Her son, **David Olson**, 54, died Dec. 6, 2006. Both are formerly of Honolulu. She is survived by sons, Harold, Gilbert and Wendell; daughter, Dlorah "Dee Dee"; five grandchildren. He is survived by brothers, Harold, Gilbert and Wendell; and sister, Dlorah "Dee Dee." Joint service 1 p.m. tomorrow at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Committal Court. No flowers. Donations to the American Cancer Society. Arrangements by Beckman Williamson Funeral Homes, Cocoa Beach, Fla. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 July 2007]

Omayas, LeRoy-David Huang She Kekama Helekunihi, Jan. 4, 2007 LeRoy-David Huang She Kekama Helekunihi Omayas, infant son of Leonard Avilla Jr. and Jessica-Le S.L.H.B. Omayas of Honolulu, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He |is also survived by brothers Jacob Kekoa and Leonard A. "Kalimahana" Omayas; grandparents Leonard Avilla Sr. and Jeannie Omayas and Albert David and Dayna Beyer; and great-grandparents Kenneth "Pops" and Irene "Vicki" Nakila and Edith Mar. Services: 10:30 a.m. tomorrow at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaimuki Ward, 4747 Kilauea Ave. Call after 9 a.m. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 January 2007)

**Omine, Beatrice Sadako** *June 19, 2007* Beatrice Sadako Omine, 88, of Pearl City died in Pearl City Nursing Home. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by son Robert, sister Midori Sato, eight grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 July 2007]

**OMINE, BEATRICE SADAKO**, 88, of Pearl City, died June 19, 2007. Born in 'Ewa. Survived by son, Robert; sister, Midori Sato; eight grandchildren; five greatgrandchildren. Private services held. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 July 2007]

**Omine, Thomas Genshin** *July 11, 2007* Thomas Genshin Omine, 87, of Honolulu, a Beachcomber Hotel maintenance employee and 442nd Regimental Combat Team private first class, died in a care home. He was born in Kekaha, Kauai. He is survived by son Lloyd, daughter Terry, brother Clarence and sister Myrtle Oshiro. Services: 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 July 2007]

**OMINE, THOMAS GENSHIN**, 87, of Honolulu, died July 11, 2007. Born in Kekaha, Kaua'i. Retired Beachcomber Hotel maintenance worker and former member, 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Antitank Company, private first class. Survived by son, Lloyd; daughter, Terry; brother, Clarence; sister, Myrtle Oshiro. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 10 a.m. Casual Attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 July 2007]

**Omiya, Elsie Kieko,** 91, *March 5, 2007* Elsie Kieko Omiya, of Aiea, a retired Omiya's Okazuya owner, died at home. She was born in Fukushima, Japan. She is survived by sons Melvin M., Edwin K., Newton K. and Warren K.; brothers Tadashi and Mitsuru Takahashi; sister Ethel Uyehara; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 20, 2007]

**OMIYA, ELSIE KIEKO**, 91, of 'Aiea, died March 5, 2007. Born in Fukushima, Japan. Retired owner of Omiya's Okazuya. Survived by sons, Melvin, Edwin, Newton and Warren; six grandchildren; one great-grandchild; brothers, Tadashi and Mitsuru Takahashi; sister, Ethel Uyehara. Visitation 11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service noon. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 20 March 2007)

**Omiya, Wayne Yutaka,** 52, *Dec. 18, 2006* Wayne Yutaka Omiya, of Honolulu, a Benihana of America and Suntory Restaurant teppan chef, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Gladys, brother Daniel and sisters Frances Obayashi and Carolyn Jech. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 6, 2007]

**OMIYA, WAYNE YUTAKA**, 52, of Honolulu, died Dec. 18, 2006. Teppan chef for Benihana and Suntory restaurants. Survived by mother, Gladys; brother, Daniel; sisters, Frances Obayashi and Carolyn Jech. Private service held; no koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 5 March 2007)

**OMIZO, ALBERT "SLIM" KAZUO**, 79, of Honolulu, died Jan. 9, 2007. Born in Waimanalo. Retired from the U.S. Air Force and the U.S. Postal Service. Survived by wife, Hikaru "Shine"; brothers, Herbert and Stanley; sisters, Frances Nishizaki, Nancy

Elepano and Molly Takabayashi. Private service held. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 November 2007]

Omnes Jr., Juanito Oct. 31, 2007 Juanito Omnes Jr., 14, of Kunia, a Wahiawa Middle School student, died in Waipahu. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by father Juanito Sr.; mother Mamerta; brothers Damon, Christopher, Arnell and George; sisters Mary G. Malapit and Marjorie, Miriam and Elizabeth Omnes; and grandparent Marcelo. Services: 7 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Additional services: 11:30 a.m. Monday at the mortuary. Call after 10 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 November 2007]

**OMNES JR.**, **JUANITO**, 14, of Kunia, died Oct. 31, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Wahiawa Middle School student. Survived by father, Juanito Sr.; mother, Mamerta; brothers, Damon, Christopher, Arnell and George; sisters, Marjorie, Miriam and Elizabeth Omnes and Mary Grace Malapit; grandfather, Marcelo. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 7 p.m. Visitation also 10 a.m. Monday at the mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 November 2007]

Omo, Alfredo Marcus, 93, *March 12, 2007* Alfredo Marcus Omo, of Kealia, Kauai, a retired plantation irrigation worker, died at home. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by sons Patrick, Charles, Alfred and Piding Omo, and Guillermo, Richard, Francis and Raphael Donayri; daughters Mercedes Youn, Darlene Donayri, Barbara Soto, Naty Caminos, Beatrice Hirahara, Joyce Vidinha and Felicidad; 37 grandchildren; and 40 great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Thursday at Kauai War Memorial Convention Hall. Call after 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Lihue Cemetery. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 18, 2007]

**OMO, ALFREDO MARCUS**, 93, of Kealia, Kaua'i, died March 12, 2007. Born in the Philippines. Retired plantation irrigation worker. Survived by daughters, Mercedes Youn, Darlene Donayri, Barbara Soto, Naty Caminos, Beatrice Hirahira, Joyce Vidinha and Felicidad; sons, Patrick Omo, Guillermo, Richard, Francis and Raphael Daonayri, Charles, Alfred and Piding; 37 grandchildren; 40 great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. tomorrow at Kaua'i War Memorial Convention Hall; service 11 a.m.; burial to follow at Lihu'e Cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Kauai Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. (Honolulu Advertiser 21 March 2007)

**OMO, FRANCISCO "FRANK" GIMENIZ**, 97, of Wai'anae, died April 23, 2007. Born in Balaoan, La Union, Philippines. Retired carpenter at Hawaiian Dredging and Construction Co.; member of Carpenters Union Local 745. Survived by children, Frances MacFarland, Allan Omo, Beverly Doty, Harry Higa, Florence Basug and Dennis Unciano; 18 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; program 11:30 a.m.; service noon; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 19 May 2007)

Omo, Francisco Gimeniz April 23, 2007 Francisco Gimeniz "Frank" Omo, 97, of Waianae, a retired Hawaiian Dredging and Construction Co. carpenter, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Balaoan, La Union, Philippines. He is survived by children Frances MacFarland, Allan, Beverly Doty, Harry Higa, Florence Basug and Dennis Unciano; 18 grandchildren; and 18 great-grandchildren. Services: noon Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 10 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 May 2007]

**Omori, Ann Ok Ja**, 74, *Dec. 25, 2006* Ann Ok Ja Omori, of Mililani, a homemaker, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Korea. She is survived by husband Robert, daughter June and two grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 January 2007)

Omori, Itaru Aug. 30, 2007 Itaru Omori, 90, of Wailuku, a retired Maui Police Department police detective, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Jane Matsumoto, sons Wayne and Carl, sister Jean Murakami and Myrtle Toda, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 5 p.m. Sept. 17 at Wailuku Hongwanji. Call after 4 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 September 2007]

**OMORI, ITARU**, 90, of Wailuku, Maui, died Aug. 30, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired police detective. Survived by wife, Jane; sons, Wayne and Carl; sisters, Jean Murakami and Myrtle Toda; four grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Visitation 4 p.m. Monday at Wailuku Hongwanji; service 5 p.m. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 September 2007]

Omori, Shigeto May 29, 2007, 80, of Kealakekua, died May 29 at Kona Community Hospital. Born in Hookena, he was a county sewer maintenance supervisor and a member of MOA Hawaii, Kona Hongwanji Kyodan, Kumamoto Kenjinkai, Honaunau Kumiai No. 2, Kona Uta No Kai and Kona Senior Karaoke Club. Visitation 2-3 p.m. Sunday, June 17 at the Kona Hongwanji Mission. Service at 3 p.m. Survived by sons, Stanford Omori of Kona and Darrell (Jayne) Omori of Kona; daughters, Laverne (Ted Fong) Omori of Kona and Diane (Daniel) Omori-Hom of California; brothers, Richard Omori of Honolulu and Jerry (Irene) Omori of Toledo, Ohio; sister, Ellen (Sakae) Horiuchi of Maui; brother-in-laws, Katsutoshi (Emi) Matsumura, Masaru Matsumura and Sueto (Sanae) Matsumura of Kona; sister-in-laws, Miyuki (Tatsuo) Higashi, Eileen Takata, Setsuko Wheeler, Jeanette (Larry) Maesaka, and Margie (Stanley) Orimoto; nine grandchildren. Arrangements by Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. [Hawaii Tribune-Herald 13 June 2007]

**Omura, Florence Fusako,** 79, *Dec. 26, 2006* Florence Fusako Omura, of Honolulu, a retired Sheraton Travel Center consultant, died at home. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Ranelle Oyabu and Rosanne Shimoda, brother Richard Fujimoto, and five grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 5:30 p.m. Private inurnment. Aloha attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 January 2007)

**Omura, Joyce Fujiko** *Nov. 3, 2007* Joyce Fujiko Omura, 80, of Honolulu, a retired bookkeeper, died in Hale Ho Aloha. She was born in Puuloa, Hawaii. She is survived by brother Yasuo. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park gazebo. Burial to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 November 2007]

**OMURA, JOYCE FUJIKO**, 80, of Honolulu, died Nov. 3, 2007. Born in Pu'uloa, Hawai'i. Retired bookkeeper. Survived by brother, Yasuo Omura; nieces; nephews. Service 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park's gazebo. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 November 2007]

**Omuro, Emiko** *Oct. 5, 20*Emiko Omuro, 75, of Honolulu, a retired K.C. Drive Inn employee, died.in Kona, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Charles, son Lester, daughters Shirley Yokota and Michelle, sister Shigeko Kawamoto and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 October 2007]

**OMURO, EMIKO**, 75, of Honolulu, died Oct. 5, 2007. Born in Kona, Hawai'i. Retired from K.C. Drive Inn. Survived by husband, Charles; son, Lester; daughters, Shirley Yokota and Michelle; sister, Shigeko Kawamoto; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 October 2007]

**Onaga, Glenn Hiroshi** *Aug. 11, 2007* Glenn Hiroshi Onaga, 58, of Waipahu, a Times Super Market meat cutter, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Karen J.K., stepson Paul G. Lucas, stepdaughter Sherrie Anne K.L. Menor, sisters Patrica Sakamoto and Audrey Richards, three step-grandchildren and a step-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 August 2007]

**ONAGA, GLENN HIROSHI**, 58, of Waipahu, died Aug. 11, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Times Supermarket meat cutter; Vietnam veteran. Survived by wife, Karen Jean Ku'ule; stepson, Paul Lucas; stepdaughter, Sherrie Anne Kano'eau Lucas Menor; sisters, Patricia Sakamoto and Audrey Richards; three stepgrandchildren; one stepgreat-grandchild. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 August 2007]

**ONAGA, MARGARET WAN**, 93, of Kane'ohe, died Nov. 10, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Doctor's office receptionist. Survived by sons, Richard, Robert and Malcolm; daughter, Suzanne; eight grandchildren; brothers, Robert and Benjamin Lai; sisters, Ruth Winchester and Winifred McCabe. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Burial 10 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 November 2007]

**ONAGA, SHARNELL S.**, 38, of Kapolei, died April 3, 2007. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Survived by husband, Clifton; daughters, Kaila, Rachel and Sarah; mother, Marilyn Enos Moura; father, John Milare; brothers, Chadrick Milare and Christopher Moura; sisters, Corri Jean Moura-Smith and Christalyn Moura Melnyk. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 11:30 a.m.; inurnment 12:45 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 19 April 2007)

Onaga, Sharnell S., *April 3, 2007* Sharnell S. Onaga, 38, of Kapolei died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Clifton; daughters Kaila, Rachel and Sarah; mother Marilyn E. Moura; father John Milare; brothers Chadrick Milare and Christopher Moura; and sisters Corri J. Moura-Smith and Christalyn Moura Melnyk. Services: 11:30 a.m. tomorrow at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 9:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 April 2007)

Onaga, Sharnell, April 3, 2007 Leukemia did not keep Sharnell Onaga from having her third child Dec. 4, but she lost her fight to the disease Tuesday. The 38-year-old Onaga was diagnosed in June with myeloid leukemia during a blood test when she was nine weeks pregnant. Doctors advised her to end her pregnancy to begin treatment against the aggressive cancer, but she would not do it. "Miraculously, the leukemia was relatively dormant until Sarah was born," family spokeswoman Cissy Boyer said. Friends and family signed up more than 1,000 new potential bone marrow donors in a vigorous campaign, but a match was not found for Onaga, who had been on the Bone Marrow Donor Registry for three years. In October the registry gave her unexpected news: She was a match for someone else. "I'm so bummed I couldn't help," she told the Star-Bulletin at the time. "It's like winning the lottery, they say." After her baby was born, Onaga had chemotherapy at the Queen's Medical Center, then went to the Fred Hutchinson Cancer Research Center for a cord blood transplant. The transplant was delayed by an infection, and "the leukemia returned full force," Boyer said. "Her wish was to come home at that point when they said there's nothing more." She returned last Thursday and spent several days at her Kapolei home with family and friends before she was admitted to Queen's on Saturday night. Her family includes her husband, Clifton, a vice president of family-owned Amazon Construction, and their daughters Kaila, 13, Rachel, 2, and Sarah, 4 months. Boyer said Onaga is "enjoying a welldeserved rest not only from the rigors of the past year, but for her lifetime of selfless giving and service as a wonderful wife, great mother and fabulous friend." "Sharnell's message was one of hope," Boyer said. "She never lost her joy or that inner beauty that comes from trusting in God." Funeral services are pending. Tax-deductible donations are being accepted for the Onaga children's education fund through Soroptimist International of Honolulu, a tax-exempt nonprofit organization. They may be made payable to SI Honolulu -- FFSO and mailed to Friends for Sharnell Onaga, P.O. Box 700814, Kapolei, HI 96709. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 April 2007)

**Onaka, Denny Akira** *April 24, 2007* Denny Akira Onaka, 87, of Honolulu, a retired heavy equipment operator and member of 1525<sup>th</sup> Engineer Base Co. under the 1399th Engineer Construction Battalion, died in St. Francis-Puiwa Hospice. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by daughter Junet Higashihara and Lucille Tomita, brother Harry Onaka, six grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 May 2007]

**ONAKA, DENNY AKIRA**, 87, of Honolulu, died April 24, 2007. Born in Hakalau, Hawai'i. Retired heavy equipment mechanic; member of 1525th Engineer Base Equipment Co., under the 1399th Engineer Construction Battalion. Survived by

daughters, Junet Higashihara and Lucille Tomita; six grandchildren; seven greatgrandchildren; brother, Harry. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 11 May 2007)

Onaka, Nancy Yoshiko Aug. 28, 2007 Nancy Yoshiko Onaka, 82, of Kapolei, a retired Kapiolani Flamingo cashier, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Toshio Tomosei, son Dennis T., brother James S. Shiroma, sister Hilda M. Yogi, two grandchildren, two great-grandchildren, four step-great-grandchildren and a step-great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 September 2007]

**ONAKA, NANCY YOSHIKO**, 82, of Kapolei, died Aug. 28, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired cashier at Kapiolani Flamingo Restaurant. Survived by husband, Toshio; son, Dennis; two grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; four stepgreat-grandchildren; one stepgreat-grandchild; brother, James Shiroma; sister, Hilda Yogi. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 September 2007]

Oneha III, James Panai Sept. 15, 2007 James Panai Oneha III, 80, of Honolulu, a retired Hale Pauahi maintenance supervisor, died in St. Francis-West Hospice. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Margaret Wong Oneha; son James IV; daughters Phyllis K.T. Hillje, Patricia D. Oneha, Sandra Rodrigues and Sharon Cummins; 11 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Mass: 10 a.m. Tuesday at St. Joseph Church, Waipahu. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Private reception. Aloha attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 October 2007]

**O'Neill, Edward Patrick,** 76, *Jan. 15, 2007* Edward Patrick O'Neill, of Keaau, Hawaii, an Army veteran and a highway maintenance worker, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in New York City. He is survived by wife Lynn; daughters Dorothy Teramoto, Mary Kenyon and Raina Pinto; and five grandchildren. Graveside services and burial: 10 a.m. Tuesday at East Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 January 2007)

ONEKEA JR., EDWARD KAHAKUHANANUI, 65, of 'Aiea, died Oct. 12, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, Shop 51 electrician supervisor; retired from Sand Island Wastewater Treatment Plant. Survived by wife, Ruth; sons, Edward "Yogi" "Rusty" III, Eric and Earl "E"; daughters, Esther Kumata, Eleanor "Lei" Silva and Eloise "Ala" Onekea Salausa; mother, Ella Baker-Wong; brother, Milton "Oni"; sister, Alexis Shiohira; 10 grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 11 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 November 2007]

**ONEKEA JR.**, **EDWARD KAHAKUHANANUI**, 65, of 'Aiea, died Oct. 12, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired electrician for Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, Shop 51. Survived by wife, Ruth; sons, Edward "Yogi" "Rusty" III, Eric and Earl "E"; daughters, Esther,

Eleanor "Lei" and Eloise "Ala"; mother, Ella Baker-Wong; brother, Milton "Oni"; sister, Alexis Shiohira; 10 grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 11 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 October 2007]

**ONISHI, EDWARD "BUTCH" "EDDIE" KEN**, 65, of 'Aiea, died May 2, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Facilities maintenance lead instructor for HBI/Hawaii Job Corps. Survived by wife, Judy; son, Derrick Sonoda; daughters, Dale Kodama and Dayna Sonoda; four grandchildren; brothers, Payne and Powell; sister, Mildred Nishimura. Visitation 1 to 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 2 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 8 May 2007)

Onishi, Edward Ken May 2, 2007 Edward Ken Onishi, also known as "Butch" and "Eddie," 65, of Aiea, a HBI/Hawaii Job Corps facilities maintenance lead instructor, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Judy, son Derrick, daughters Dale Kodama and Dayna Sonoda, brothers Payne and Powell, sister Mildred Nishimura, and four grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 May 2007]

Onishi, Henry Kiyoshi July 21, 2007 Henry Kiyoshi "Hank" Onishi, 75, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Dredging pipe fitter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by son Randolph A. Larm; daughters Ruth S.J. Akiona and Sandra K. Irish; brothers Takeichi, Robert T. and Edward; sisters Arlene K. Tsukamoto, Yukie Kubo and Aiko Onishi; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Call after 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 July 2007]

**ONISHI, NANCY SAKAYO**, 79, of Honolulu, died March 29, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired seamstress. Survived by son, Rusti; daughter, Janace Oda; four grandchildren; sister, Sadie Ogura. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 7 April 2007)

**Onishi, Nancy Sakayo,** *March 29, 2007* Nancy Sakayo Onishi, 79, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress, died in St. Francis-West Hospice. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Rusti J., daughter Janace R. Oda, sister Sadie Ogura and four grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 7April 2007)

**Onizuka, Lily Shizue** *Aug. 31, 2007* Lily Shizue Onizuka, 94, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. She was born in Hilo. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 September 2007]

**ONIZUKA, LILY SHIZUE**, 94, of Honolulu, died Aug. 31, 2007. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Housewife. Survived by family and friends. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 September 2007]

**ONNAGAN JR.**, **HILARIO**, 52, of Kihei, Maui, died March 14, 2007. Born in the Philippines. A welder at Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. Survived by wife, Remie; daughter, Shelly; son, Mark; father, Hilario Sr.; stepmother, Justina; brothers, Romulo, Clarencio and William; sisters, Leomelia, Nortelina, Yuminda, Evangeline and Gloria; stepsister, Gemma Lopez; a grandchild. Visitation 6 to 8 p.m. Thursday at Ballard Family Mortuary; service 8 p.m. Visitation also 9 to 10 a.m. Friday at the mortuary; burial 11 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park; lunch to follow at the family residence, 287 Huaka St., Kihei. (Honolulu Advertiser 18 March 2007)

Onnagan, Hilario C. Jr., 52, March 14, 2007 Hilario C. Onnagan Jr., of Kihei, Maui, a Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. welder, died at home. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Remie B.; son Mark V.; daughter Shelly Lei; father Hilario Sr.; stepmother Justina; brothers Romulo, Clarencio and William; sisters Leomelia, Nortelina, Yuminda, Evangeline and Gloria; stepsister Gemma Lopez; and a grandchild. Services: 8 p.m. Thursday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Visitation: 9-10 a.m. Friday at the mortuary. Burial: 11 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park. Reception to follow at family residence, 287 Huaka St., Kihei. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 18, 2007]

Ono, Albert Akiyoshi Oct. 29, 2007 Albert Akiyoshi Ono, 58, of Honolulu, a retired City Bank auditor, died in Las Vegas. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother James K. and sisters Ellen E. Higa and Marian C. Ichiyama. Services: 10 a.m. next Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Call after 9 a.m. Private burial. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 November 2007]

**ONO, ALBERT AKIYOSHI**, 58, of Honolulu, died Oct. 29, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired auditor for City Bank. Survived by brother, James; sisters, Ellen Higa and Marian Ichiyama. Visitation 9 a.m. Saturday at O'ahu Cemetery Chapel; service 10 a.m.; private burial at O'ahu Cemetery. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 November 2007]

**Ono, Chiyoko** *Aug.* 11, 2007 Chiyoko Ono, 82, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Manoa Care Home. She was born in Waiakoa, Maui. She is survived by sons Warren and Allan, daughter Donna Nagatoshi, brothers Henry and Richard Kobayashi, sisters Thelma Liu and Arlene Honda, and six grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at University Avenue Baptist. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 August 2007]

**ONO, CHIYOKO**, 82, of Honolulu, died Aug. 11, 2007. Born in Waiakoa, Maui. Homemaker. Survived by sons, Warren, M.D. and Allan; daughter, Donna Nagatoshi; six grandchildren; brothers, Henry and Richard Kobayashi; sisters, Thelma Liu and Arlene Honda. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Wednesday at University Avenue Baptist; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 August 2007]

Ono, Grace Estrella Nov. 13, 2007 Grace Estrella Ono, 61, of Kahului, a Gate Twenty-One dishwasher, died in Hale Makua, Wailuku. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by mother Flora Melendez, brothers Joseph and Frank Estrella III, and sisters Theresa Plunkett and Mary A. Mora-Luera. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 November 2007]

**ONO, GRACE ESTRELLA**, 61, of Kahului, Maui, died Nov. 13, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. A dishwasher for Gate Twenty-One. Survived by mother, Flora Melendez; brothers, Frank III and Joseph Estrella; sisters, Theresa Plunkett and Mary Mora-Luera. Private family service pending. Arrangements by Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 November 2007]

**Ono, Kiyoko** *July 23, 2007* Kiyoko Ono, 96, of Makawao, Maui, a homemaker, died in Kula Hospital. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by sons Genji, Noboru and Akira; daughters Harriet Ogata and Betty Uehara; sister Masako Ono; nine grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Sunday at Paia Montokuji Mission. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 July 2007]

**ONO, KIYOKO**, 96, of Makawao, Maui, died July 23, 2007. A housewife. Survived by sons, Genji, Noboru and Akira; daughters, Harriet Ogata and Betty Uehara; sister, Masako; nine grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren. Service 10 a.m. Sunday at the Pa'ia Montokuji Mission. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 July 2007]

**Ono, Sumiko** *July 20, 2007* Sumiko Ono, 87, of Hilo died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Kevin and Clyde, and three grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 July 2007]

**ONO, SUMIKO**, 87, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died July 20, 2007. Born in Hilo. Member of Puainako Kumiai and Higashi Hongwanji Mission. Survived by sons, Kevin and Clyde; three grandchildren. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 July 2007]

Ono, Susumu May 4, 2007 Susumu Ono, 76, who implemented many of former Gov. George Ariyoshi's ideas for self-sufficiency and land planning, died May 4 at Nuuanu Hale. Ono served as Ariyoshi's first chief of staff after Ariyoshi was elected governor in 1974. Ariyoshi said he had watched Ono when he was an analyst with the state Department of Budget and Finance, on loan to the state House and Senate budget committees. "I know of no other person who was more familiar or knew state government better," Ariyoshi said. In 1979, Ariyoshi, embarking on a series of controversial proposals to limit growth and even population, tasked Ono with the job of working out the details as chairman of the state Board of Land and Natural Resources. Ariyoshi recalls that Ono chaired a public hearing on geothermal projects on the Big Island. "He said it went until 4 in the morning, and I asked him why he stayed so long. "He said, 'I didn't want anybody to feel they hadn't had an opportunity to speak.' "That

was the kind of person Sus was. He was very thorough, but he was also very sensitive and fair," Ariyoshi said. Ariyoshi, who served as governor from 1973 to 1986, initially as acting governor, said Ono was always the one he counted on. "I can't overemphasize how much I trusted him. He was a man of great integrity and sensitivity," Ariyoshi said. Ono retired in 1986 as Land Board chairman after 26 years with the state government. He was a budget officer and analyst in the state Department of Finance for most of his government service. After retirement from the state, Ono worked as a consultant for Gov. John Waihee and the developers of Aloha Tower Marketplace, according to information from the family. One was born in Kahuku. He graduated from the University of Hawaii with a bachelor's degree in business administration. After service in the Army, he used the GI Bill to attend the University of Illinois, where he earned a master's degree in industrial relations. He is survived by wife Tsutayo "Sue," son Scott, daughter Debra Schriber, brother Katsuto and sisters Edito, Margaret Matsuoka, Machie Kubota and Patsy Akagi. A funeral service will be held at 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. The family requests casual attire and no flowers. Burial in the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl, will be private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 May 2007]

**ONO, SUSUMU,** retired director of the state Department of Land and Natural Resources, 76, of Honolulu, died May 4, 2007. Born in Kahuku. Survived by wife, Tsutayo; son, Scott; daughter, Debra Schriber; two grandchildren; brother, Dr. Katsuto; sisters, Edith, Margaret Matsuoka, Machie Kubota and Patsy Akagi. Visitation 2 to 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 21 May 2007)

**ONTIVEROS SR.**, **THOMAS "TOM" J.**, 69, of Pahoa, Hawai'i, died Nov. 14, 2007. Born in Pa'auilo, Hawai'i. Salesman. Survived by son, Thomas; daughter, Ann Clark; brother, Chuck; granddaughter, Danielle; grandson, Cameron. Service at a later date. For more information, please contact family members. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 November 2007]

**Ontiveros Sr., Thomas J.** *Nov. 14, 2007* Thomas J. "Tom" Ontiveros Sr., 69, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a salesperson, died at home. He was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. He is survived by son Thomas J., daughter Ann Clark, brother Chuck and two grandchildren. Services at a later date; contact family members for more information. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 November 2007]

Onzuka, Ralph Hisomu July 31, 2007 Ralph Hisomu Onzuka, 78, of Waianae, a baseball coach, teacher and counselor, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by wife Sumie; sons Randal, Rodney and Robb; daughter Stacy; brother Robert; sister Ayame Nishikawa; and four grandchildren. Services: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 4:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 August 2007]

**ONZUKA, RALPH HISOMU**, 78, of Wai'anae, died July 31, 2007. Born in Hanapepe, Kaua'i. Baseball coach for Wai'anae Red Sox and Wai'anae High School; teacher and

counselor at Nanakuli, Wai'anae, Kamaile and Nanaikapono Schools. Survived by wife, Sumie; sons, Randal, Rodney and Robb; daughter, Stacy Onzuka; four grandchildren; brother, Robert; sister, Ayame Nishikawa. Visitation 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 August 2007]

Ooka, Marguerite Campbell Oct. 11, 2007 Marguerite Campbell Ooka, 92, of Hilo, a Hawaii Department of Education school administrator, died in Hilo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Jeri and Carey, daughter Margo, half brothers Thomas L. and John B. Campbell, sister Jeanne Rhys, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Church of the Holy Apostle, 1407 Kapiolani St. Call after 9 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Section No. 1. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 October 2007]

OOKA, MARGUERITE CAMPBELL, 92, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Oct. 11, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired state Department of Education school administrator; teacher at many rural schools on the Big Island. Survived by sons, Jeri and Carey; daughter, Margo; sister, Jeanne Rhys; half brothers, Thomas Lee and John Bailey Campbell; grandchildren, Kirk and Sean Salazar, Sammuel Ooka and Aldine Arce; greatgrandchild, Daylene Arce. Visitation 9 to 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at the Church of the Holy Apostles, Hilo; Mass 10:30 a.m.; burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park Section No.1. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 October 2007]

**Opaon, Michael** *Nov.* 10, 2007 Michael Opaon, 55, of Lahaina, a Kapalua Bay Villas landscape irrigator, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Karen, sons Reno and Micah, parents Simeon and Sally, and sisters Linda Kobayashi and Stephanie Farrell. Services: 7 p.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Leis only. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 November 2007]

**OPAON, MICHAEL**, 55, of Lahaina, Maui, died Nov. 10, 2007. Born in Lahaina. Kapalua Bay Villas landscape irrigator. Survived by wife, Karen; parents, Simeon and Sally; sons, Reno and Micah; sisters, Linda Kobayashi and Stephanie Farrell. Visitation over the urn 6 to 9 p.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Lei only. Arrangements by Ballard Family Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 November 2007]

**Opiana, Monique,** 36, *Feb. 1, 2007* Monique "Maka" Opiana, of Waianae died in Waianae Comprehensive Health Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband James; daughters Jansen, Shealee, Fahren and Gemini; mother Stella Maka; brother David Maka Jr.; sisters TammyLee Pii and Erika McGill; and stepchildren. Services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Jesus the Bread of Life Church in Nanakuli, 89-445 Keaulana, Nanakuli. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Star Bulletin 7 February 2007]

**Oraciona, Gregorio Valdez** *June 2, 2007* Gregorio Valdez "Greg" Oraciona, 60, of Honolulu died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Pangasinan, Philippines. He is

survived by wife Norma; son Ronald; daughters Marjorie Caliwag and Grace Quing; brothers Eduardo, John, Felisimo and Jose; and 12 grandchildren. Mass: 7 p.m. Wednesday at St. John the Baptist Church. Call after 6 p.m. Burial in the Philippines at a later date. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 June 2007]

ORALLO, FEDERICO "FEDRING" NACIS, 81, of Waipunalei, Laupahoehoe, Hawai'i, died March 24, 2007. Born in Cabalitocan, Luna, La Union, Philippines. A Hamakua Sugar Co. truck driver. Survived by wife, Remedios; daughter, Cheryl; granddaughter, Rachel Ross; sisters, Salome Aquino, Juanita Nitura and Felomena Bautista. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary Chapel, Hilo; service 7 p.m. Visitation also 8 to 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony Catholic Church, Papa'aloa, Hawai'i; Mass 9:30 a.m.; burial 11 a.m. at 'Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 8 April 2007)

**Orallo, Federico Nacis,** *March 24, 2007*Federico Nacis "Fedring" Orallo, 81, of Waipunalei, Laupahoehoe, Hawaii, a retired Hamakua Sugar Co. truck driver, died at home. He was born in Cabalitocan, Luna, La Union, the Philippines. He is survived by wife Remedios; daughter Cheryl; sisters Salome Aquino, Juanita Nitura and Felomena Bautista; and a grandchild. Services: 7 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony Catholic Church in Papaaloa, Hawaii. Call after 8 a.m. Burial to follow at Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 April 2007)

Orbina, Juliana Sebala June 3, 2007 Juliana Sebala Orbina, 83, of Mililani died in Kapiolani Medical Center at Pali Momi. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Donald "Dino" Orbina and Paulino "Paul" Basilio; daughters Priscilla "Cilla" Ambrosio, Stephanie "Staffy" Balios and Lucille "Lucy" Lumanlan; brothers Anthony "Tony" and Charley "Chas" Ceno and Willy Cabanlit; sisters Segunda S. Limatoc, Gloria Sabando, Diana Tejada and Mary Lawas; seven grandchildren; 14 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Services: 11:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 June 2007]

**Oreck, Mark Allen** *Sept. 29, 2007* Mark Allen Oreck, 87, of Lahaina, a retired restaurant owner, Pan American World Airways employee and U.S. Navy veteran, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. No survivors. He was born in Duluth, Minn. No services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 October 2007]

**ORECK, MARK ALLEN**, 87, of Lahaina, Maui, died Sept. 29, 2007. Born in Duluth, Minn. Retired restaurant owner; longtime employee for Pan American Airways. No survivors. No service. Arrangements by Ballard Family Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 October 2007]

**OREVILLO, LILLY MALIA ANELA IMAIKALANI,** infant daughter of Nathan Orevillo and Alexis Lawrence, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died March 14, 2007. Also survived by sister, Shakira Lawrence; grandparents, Charles and Laurie Lewis and Wayne and Julie Ann Lawrence; great-grandparents, Daniel and Jeanette Santos, Donald Medeiros, Adeline

Lewis and Louie and Flora Lawrence; great-great-grandfather, Daniel Santos. Private service held. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 1 April 2007)

Orevillo, Lilly Malia Anela Imaikalani, March 14, 2007 Lilly Malia Anela Imaikalani Orevillo, infant daughter of Nathan Orevillo and Alexis Lawrence, of Hilo, died in Hilo Medical Center. She is also survived by sister Shakira Lawrence; grandparents Charles and Laurie Lewis, and Wayne and Julie Ann Lawrence; and great-grandparents Daniel and Jeanette Santos, Donald Medeiros, Adeline Lewis and Louie and Flora Lawrence; and great-great-grandparent Daniel Santos. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 April 2007)

**Oride, Edith Y.** *Sept. 27, 2007* Edith Y. Oride, 79, of Lihue, a retired Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital registered nurse, died at home. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by sons Dr. Michael, David and Leslie; daughter Mia Ako; sisters Nancy Unemori, Janet Yoshishige and Leatrice Tanaka; brothers Philip and Ronald Yamagata; and five grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. next Saturday at All Saints Episcopal Church, Kapaa. Call after 10 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 October 2007]

**ORIDE, EDITH Y.**, 79, of Lihu'e Kaua'i, died Sept. 27, 2007. Born in Kapa'a, Kaua'i. Retired registered nurse at Kaua'i Veterans Memorial Hospital. Survived by daughter, Mia Ako; sons, Dr. Michael, David and Leslie; sisters, Nancy Unemori, Janet Yoshishige and Leatrice Tanaka; brothers, Philip and Ronald Yamagata; five grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at All Saints Episcopal Church; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Kaua'i Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 October 2007]

**Oride, Hideo** *July 12, 2007* Hideo Oride, 77, of Lihue, a Plumbing Specialties sales manager, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Eleele, Kauai. He is survived by wife Edith Y.; sons Dr. Michael, David and Leslie; daughter Mia Ako; sisters Alice Akagi and Madaline Yamauchi; and five grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at All Saints Episcopal Church in Kapaa, Kauai. Call after 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 July 2007]

**ORIDE, HIDEO**, 77, of Lihu'e, Kaua'i, died July 12, 2007. Born in Ele'ele, Kaua'i. A Plumbing Specialties sales manager. Survived by wife, Edith; sons, Dr. Michael, David and Leslie; daughter, Mia Ako; five grandchildren; sisters, Alice Akagi and Madaline Yamauchi. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at All Saints Episcopal Church, Kapa'a; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 July 2007]

**Oride, Wayne I.,** 59, *Feb. 14, 2007* Wayne I. Oride, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Army major and AFLAC insurance agent, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Laurene C., son David H., daughter Dana T. and mother Matsuko A. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Kalihi Union Church. Call after 1 p.m.

Inurnment: 9:30 a.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 1, 2007]

**Oride, Wayne I.**, 59, of Honolulu, died Feb. 14, 2007. Born in Ho-nolulu. A retired U.S. Army major; an AFLAC insurance agent. Survived by wife, Laurene; son, David; daughter, Dana; mother, Matsuko; nephews; nieces. Visitation 1 p.m. Saturday at Kalihi Union Church; service 2 p.m. Inurnment 9:30 a.m. Monday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 28 February)

**Orikasa, Ellen Chiyo** *Aug.* 28, 2007 Ellen Chiyo Orikasa, 71, of Honolulu, a former Pan American World Airways employee and retired 1st Circuit Court judicial clerk, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Deana, brothers Kenneth and Roy Kawamura, and caregiver Gertrude Izuka. Services: 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 September 2007]

**ORIKASA, ELLEN CHIYO**, 71, of Honolulu, died Aug. 28, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Former Pan American employee; retired judicial clerk for the First Circuit Court. Survived by daughter, Deana; brothers, Kenneth and Roy Kawamura; nieces; nephews; caregiver, Gertrude Izuka. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 September 2007]

**Orlando, Phoebe Doris,** *March 26, 2007*Phoebe Doris Orlando, 68, of Haiku, Maui, a self-employed condo cleaner, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by companion Lawrence "Larry" Hokanokaniania, son Sean Winkler and two grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 April 2007)

**ORMENO, TRINA MARIE ELIZABETH**, 27, of Honolulu, died Aug. 4, 2007. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Paralegal assistant. Survived by husband, George; daughter Jasmin; sons, Keoki and Joel; father, Daniel Seguerre, Jr.; mother, Elizabeth Holt-Butler; sister, Memorie Rodriguez; brother, Daniel Seguerre III; grandparents, Daniel Sr. and Gloria Seguerre and Elizabeth Mickey Holt. Visitation 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Patrick's Catholic Church; Mass 11 a.m.; cremation to follow. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Leeward Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 August 2007]

ORNELLAS, CYNTHIA "CINDY" LYNETTE, 62, of Pahoa, Hawai'i, died April 10, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A Beretania Saimin waitress. Survived by daughters, Julie Conover, Earlene Edrado, and Ashley Faustina; sons, Guy Saunoa and Andrew Faustina; mother, Julia Rezentes; sisters, Josephine Yamanaka, Judith Carvalho, Edwina Yamada, Gloria Resmundo, and Minnie Bicoy; brothers, Manuel Faustina and Joseph Faustina; seven grandchildren; three great grandchildren. Memorial service 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Point Panic Park; scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Hawai'i Funeral Home. (Honolulu Advertiser 23 April 2007)

Ornellas, Cynthia Lynette, *April 10, 2007* Cynthia "Cindy" Lynette Ornellas, 62, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a Beretania Saimin waitress, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Guy A. Saunoa and Andrew Faustina; daughters Julie Conover, Earlene Edrado and Ashley Faustina; mother Julia Rezentes; brothers Manuel and Joseph Faustina; sisters Josephine Yamanaka, Judith Carvalho, Edwina Yamada, Gloria Resmundo and Minnie Bicoy; seven grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Point Panic. Scattering of ashes to follow. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 April 2007)

**Oroku, Anna Matsuye Tonaki** *Oct. 1, 2007* Anna Matsuye Tonaki Oroku, 86, of Wahiawa, a retired Lualualei Naval Ammunition Depot employee, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Steven Y.; daughter Carolyn S. Taguchi; brother Roy Tonaki; sisters Dorothy Higa, Marjorie Sumida and Jeanette Okamura; and five grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 November 2007]

OROKU, ANNA MATSUYE TONAKI, 86, of Wahiawa, died Oct. 1, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired from Lualualei Naval Ammunition Depot. Survived by daughter, Carolyn Taguchi; son, Steven; five grandchildren; brother, Roy Tonaki; sisters, Dorothy Higa, Marjorie Sumida and Jeanette Okamura. Visitation 3 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 November 2007]

**Oroku, Mitzie Mitsuko,** 75, *Nov. 25, 2007* Mitzie Mitsuko Oroku, of Mililani died at home. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by son Rodney, daughter Karen Kutaka, brother Roy Inoue, sisters Jean Katsuhiro and Janet Yamagata, and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 December 2007]

**OROKU, MITZIE MITSUKO**, 75, of Mililani, died Nov. 25, 2007. Born on Kaua'i. Survived by son, Rodney; daughter, Karen Kutaka; four grandchildren, Royden and Kellen Oroku, and Shane and Traci Kutaka; brother, Roy Inoue; sisters, Jean Katsuhiro and Janet Yamagata. Visitation 4 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary, Waipi'o, Mauka Chapel; memorial service 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 December 2007]

**O'Rourke, Alyce N.** *Oct. 27, 2007* Alyce N. O'Rourke, also known as Mrs. Walter J. O'Rourke, 92, of Honolulu, a self-employed real estate broker in Los Angeles, died in Honolulu. She was born in Malone, N.Y. She is survived by son Brian J., daughter Terri M., five grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Services: 10:30 a.m. Friday at Star of the Sea Chapel, Aina Haina. Scattering of ashes off Waikiki to follow. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 November 2007]

**O'ROURKE, ALYCE N.**, also known as MRS. WALTER J. O'ROURKE, 92, of Honolulu, died Oct. 27, 2007. Born in Malone, N.Y. Self-employed real-estate broker in Los Angeles from the 1950s to 1960s. Survived by son, Brian; daughter, Terri; five

grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren. Service 10:30 a.m. Friday at Star of the Sea Chapel; scattering of ashes off Waikiki by family following the service. No flowers. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 November 2007]

**Oroyan, Susanna E.** *Aug. 22, 2007*Susanna E. Oroyan, 65, of Eugene, Ore., an author, figurative art artist and teacher, died. She was born in Portland, Ore. She is survived by husband Thomas, son Martin, mother Eunice Scruggs, brother David Scruggs and two grandchildren. Services: noon Sept. 14 at Hawaiian Memorial Park, Kaneohe. Inurnment: 1 p.m. at cemetery. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 August 2007]

**OROYAN, SUSANNA E.**, 65, died Aug. 22, 2007. Born in Portland, Ore. Doll artist and author. Survived by husband, Thomas; son, Martin; two grandchildren; brother, David Scruggs. Service 1:30 p.m. Wednesday at Episcopal Church of the Resurrection, 3925 Hillyard St., Eugene, Ore. Service also noon Sept. 14 at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; inurnment 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No flowers. Donations to the American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 September 2007]

**ORTALEZA, EUFRACIA PRUDENCIO**, 72, of Honolulu, died March 16, 2007. Born in the Philippines. Survived by husband, Sevillano; sons, Frankie, Robert and Mar; daughters, Penny Ortaleza-Asuncion and Genevin Upshaw; five grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Mass 11:15 a.m. Monday at Resurrection Of The Lord Church; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. (Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 2007)

Ortaleza, Eufracio Prudenciov 72, *March 16, 2007* Eufracio Prudencio Ortaleza, of Honolulu died in Seattle. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Sevillano; sons Frankie, Robert and Mar; daughters Penny Ortaleza-Asuncion and Genevin Upshaw; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 7 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary, downtown chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Mass: 11:15 a.m. Monday at Resurrection of the Lord Church, 94-1260 Lumikula St. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 29, 2007]

**Ortiz, Elvira Kuuipolani,** 45, *Dec. 26, 2006* Elvira Kuuipolani Ortiz, of Arlington, Wash., died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband James D.; sons Chad and Joshua; father Ernest Sanchez; mother Pua Hashimoto; brothers Ernie and Ervin Sanchez and Wallace Young; and sister Kawena. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Casual attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 January 2007)

**Ortiz, Sin** *Oct. 31, 2007* Sin Ortiz, 65, of Waipahu died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Phi Bul Mangsahan, Ubon, Thailand. She is survived by sons Tavee and Song K. Punsuk, and Kenneth Ortiz Jr.; daughters Raianna Hoyohoy and Meni, Nitnoi and Virginia Ortiz; 23 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 November 2007]

**ORTIZ, SIN**, 65, of Waipahu, died Oct. 31, 2007. Born in Phi Bul Mangsahan, Ubon, Thailand. Homemaker. Survived by sons, Tavee and Song Kram Punsuk and Kenneth Ortiz Jr.; daughters, Meni, Nitnoi and Virginia Ortiz and Raianna Hoyohoy; 23 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 November 2007]

ORTOGERO, JR., EUGENE "SONNY", 74, of 'Ewa Beach, died Aug. 13, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Veteran of Foreign Wars who served in the Korean War; boxing coach for the Korean and 'Ewa Boxing Club; retired from City and County Refuse Department. Survived by wife, Dorothy; sons, Jason Ortogero and Kevin Wuscher; daughters, Cindy Malaluan, Yvonne and Gina Kalili; eight grandchildren. Visitation 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; committal service 2 p.m. at Hawai'i State Veterans Cemetery. Flowers welcome. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 August 2007]

Ortogero, Jr.Eugene Aug. 13, 2007 [VETERAN] Eugene "Sonny" Ortogero Jr., 74, of Ewa Beach, an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Kaiser Medical Center, Moanalua. He also was a retired city Refuse Department employee and boxing coach for the Korean and Ewa boxing clubs. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dorothy; sons Jason Ortogero and Kevin Wuscher; daughters Cindy Malaluan, and Yvonne and Gina Kalili; and eight grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Call after 8:30 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 August 2007]

**ORWIG, MARGARET "MARGIE" DOROTHEA**, 60, died July 3, 2007. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Worked in tourism, travel and banking. Survived by husband, Theodore; daughter, Carisa; son, Lucas; granddaughter, Malia; brothers, Wally and Ernie; sisters, Yolanda and Rosie. Maui service at a later date. Arrangements by Carnes Funeral Home, Texas City, Texas. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 July 2007]

**Osaki, Evelyn Matsuyo** *Aug. 7, 2007* Evelyn Matsuyo Osaki, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Queen's Coffee Shop waitress, died in Hi'olani Care Center at Kahala Nui. She was born in Hanamaulu, Kauai. She is survived by sons George and Allan, daughters Karen Ushijima and Cynthia Fujinaka, brother Francis Morimoto, sisters Bessie Murakami and Gladys Yang, nine grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Services: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 August 2007]

**OSAKI, EVELYN MATSUYO**, 94, of Honolulu, died Aug. 7, 2007. Born in Hanama'ulu, Kaua'i. Retired The Queens Medical Center Coffee Shop; and longtime Queen's Gift Shop volunteer. Survived by sons, George and Allan; daughter, Karen Ushijima and Cynthia Fujinaka; nine grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren; brother, Francis Morimoto; sisters, Bessie Murakami and Gladys Yang. Visitation 11 to noon Sunday at

Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service noon. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 August 2007]

**Osaki, Keichi** *July* 4, 2007 Keichi Osaki, 98, of Honolulu, a retired public school principal and self-employed contractor, died at home. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Kaydi Fukunaga and Ann Fujii, brother Masao, five grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information was given in an obituary Monday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 July 2007]

**OSAKI, SATORU "BOB"**, 93, of Honolulu, died Dec. 11, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A retired housepainter. Survived by wife, Flora; son, David; daughter, Sandra Kujubu; granddaughter, Sarah. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 December 2007]

**Osaki, Satoru,** 93, *Dec. 11, 2007* Satoru "Bob" Osaki, of Honolulu, a retired house painter, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Flora N., son David Y., daughter Sandra S. Kujubu and a grandchild. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 December 2007]

**OSHIO, LANCE SUSUMU**, 44, of Honolulu, died March 23, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Survived by parents, Mark and Helen; sisters, Pattie Ohara and Kristi Lundell; grandmother, Margaret. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 4 April 2007)

**OSHIO, VALERIE JEAN**, 50, of Los Angeles, died March 21, 2007. Born in Los Angeles. A graduate of Pearl City High School and University of Hawai'i-Manoa. Survived by father, Calvin; mother, Nancy; brother, Melvin; sister, Caleen Lee; a niece. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 29 April 2007)

**Oshio, Valerie Jean,** *March 21, 2007* Valerie Jean Oshio, 50, of Los Angeles died in Los Angeles. She was born in Los Angeles. She is survived by father Calvin, mother Nancy, brother Melvin and sister Caleen Lee. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 April 2007)

**Oshio, Lance Susumu,** *March 23, 2007* Lance Susumu Oshio, 44, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Mark S. and Helen T., sisters Pattie O. Ohara and Kristi O. Lundell, and grandmother Margaret F. Private services. No koden. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 April 2007)

**Oshiro Dr., Thomas Kamezo** *Aug.* 19, 2007 Dr. Thomas Kamezo Oshiro, 89, of Honolulu, a retired physician, died at home. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by son Thomas K. Jr.; daughters Ann N. Kim and Marie M. Hatfield; stepsons Gareth, Michael and Eric Wong; five grandchildren; two step-grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren.

Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 August 2007]

**OSHIRO, ALBERT N.**, 79, of Wai'anae, died March 25, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired farmer. Survived by wife, Momoyo; son, Albert Jr.; daughters, Linda Menda and Margaret Abe; mother, Tomiko; three grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. (Honolulu Advertiser 10 April 2007)

**Oshiro, Albert N.,** *March 25, 2007* Albert N. Oshiro, 79, of Waianae, a retired farmer, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Momoyo, son Albert Jr., daughters Linda Menda and Margaret Abe, mother Tomiko and three grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 April 2007)

**Oshiro, Betty Miyoko,** 83, *March 17, 2007* Betty Miyoko Oshiro, of Kaneohe, a retired GTE Hawaiian Tel clerk, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Clarence T., son Michael I. Fujii, sister Edna Fukunaga and two grandchildren. Private services [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 30, 2007]

**OSHIRO, BETTY MIYOKO**, 83, of Kane'ohe, died March 17, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawaiian Telephone Co. clerk. Survived by husband, Clarence; son, Michael; two grandchildren; sister, Edna Fukunaga. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 2007)

Oshiro, Charles "CHARLEY" Masamori, 80, of Redmond, Ore., formerly of Honolulu, died Sept. 24, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired building inspector for the City and County of Honolulu. Retired from the U.S. Army. Survived by daughters, Maureen Adams-Hegwood and Michelle Faildo; five grandchildren. Service 11 a.m. Friday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kane'ohe Ward. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 December 2007]

OSHIRO, CHARLES "CHARLEY" MASAMORI, 80, of Redmond, Ore., formerly of Honolulu, died Sept. 24, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired building inspector for the City and County of Honolulu. Retired from the U.S. Army. Survived by daughters, Maureen Adams-Hegwood and Michelle Faildo; five grandchildren. Service 11 a.m. Friday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kane'ohe Ward. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 December 2007]

**Oshiro, Choki** *Oct. 20, 2007* Choki Oshiro, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Halekulani Hotel maintenance worker, died at home. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by wife Janet, son Walter, daughters Charlotte Ichiyama and Cynthia Butac, his mother, sister Marion and six grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 November 2007]

**Oshiro, Choki** *Oct. 20, 2007*Choki Oshiro, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Halekulani Hotel maintenance employee, died at home. He was born in Koloa, Kauai, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Janet, son Walter, daughters Charlotte Ichiyama and Cynthia Butac,

mother Matsu, sister Marion and six grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 October 2007]

**OSHIRO, CHOKI**, 89, of Honolulu, died Oct. 20, 2007. Born in Koloa, Kaua'i. Retired Halekulani Hotel maintenance worker. Survived by wife, Janet; son, Walter; daughters, Charlotte Ichiyama and Cynthia Butac; six grandchildren; sister, Marion. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 November 2007]

**OSHIRO, CHOKI**, 89, of Honolulu, died Oct. 20, 2007. Born in Koloa, Kaua'i. Retired Halekulani Hotel maintenance worker. Survived by wife, Janet; son, Walter; daughters, Charlotte Ichiyama and Cynthia Butac; six grandchildren; mother, Ma-tsu; sister, Marion. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 October 2007]

**Oshiro, Dorothy Toshiko** *Aug. 18, 2007* Dorothy Toshiko Oshiro, 82, of Wahiawa, a retired King's Bakery waitress, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son Warren; sisters Janet Uyezu, Ethel Hayashi, Stella Tengan and Hazel Kihara; and two grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 August 2007]

**OSHIRO, DOROTHY TOSHIKO**, 82, of Wahiawa, died Aug. 18, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired King's Bakery waitress. Survived by son, Warren; two grandchildren; sisters, Janet Uyezu, Ethel Hayashi, Stella Tengan and Hazel Kihara. Visitation 3 to 4 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 August 2007]

**Oshiro, Edna Yoshiko** *May 13, 2007* Edna Yoshiko Oshiro, 89, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by husband Ted T.; son Alan; daughters Judy Onaga, Jean Nakatsukasa and Joyce Tashiro; brother Edward Uchihara; eight grandchildren; and 15 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 May 2007]

**OSHIRO, EDNA YOSHIKO**, 89, of Honolulu, died May 13, 2007. Born in Lahaina, Maui. A homemaker. Survived by husband, Ted Takeo; son, Alan; daughters, Judy Onaga, Jean Nakatsukasa and Joyce Tashiro; eight grandchildren; 15 great-grandchildren; brother, Edward Uchihara. Visitation 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 18 May 2007)

**Oshiro, Elsie Sadako** *Oct. 8, 2007* Elsie Sadako Oshiro, 89, of Waipahu, a retired Tori Richard Ltd. production worker, died in Convalescent Center of Honolulu. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Gary M., Russell T. and Vernon T.; daughters Cynthia T. Kinoshita, Pamela S. Ito and Lucy H. Oshiro; sister Jane S. Kobayashi;

seven grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 October 2007]

**OSHIRO, ELSIE SADAKO**, 89, of Waipahu, died Oct. 8, 2007. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Retired Tori Richard Ltd. production worker. Survived by sons, Gary, Russell and Vernon; daughters, Cynthia Kinoshita, Pamela Ito and Lucy; seven grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; sister, Jane Kobayashi. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 October 2007]

**Oshiro, Gary Dean,** 56, *Dec. 2, 2007* Gary Dean Oshiro, of Wahiawa, a Nakama Farms employee, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Randall O. and Ryan S., and sister Karen Rogers. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 December 2007]

**OSHIRO, GARY DEAN**, 56, of Wahiawa, died Dec. 2, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Worked at Nakama Farms. Survived by brothers, Randall and Ryan; sister, Karen Rogers. Private service. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 December 2007]

**Oshiro, Jane Yoshie,** 82, *Jan. 11, 2007* Jane Yoshie Oshiro, of Aiea died at home. She was born on Maui. She is survived by son Kerry K., daughters Roberta O. Nickel and Gayle A.O. Wentworth, brother Setsuo Momota, sister Yoshiko "Ethel" Umetsu, eight grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 January 2007)

**Oshiro, Katsuo "KATS"**, 77, of Honolulu, died Feb. 7, 2007. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Retired owner of Kats O. Radiator and Body Shop. Survived by wife, Jane "Penny"; daughter, Tracey Kawakami; granddaughter, Brittney; sister, Elaine Nakamura. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; memorial service 6 p.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 26 February 2007

**Oshiro, Leatrice Litsuko Sato** *June 16, 2007* Leatrice Litsuko Sato Oshiro, 90, of Pearl City, formerly of Fukushima, Japan, a men's hairstylist, seamstress and gardener, died at home. She was born in Paauhau, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Lois Y.O. Hettick, sister Kiyo Yoshino and three grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 July 2007]

**OSHIRO, LEATRICE LITSUKO SATO**, 90, of Pearl City, died June 16, 2007. Born in Pa'auhau, Hawai'i. Retired hair stylist, seamstress and gardener. Survived by daughter, Lois Oshiro-Hettick; three grandchildren; sister, Kiyo Yoshino. Private services held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 July 2007]

**OSHIRO, MRS. Rioshin (YOSHIKO)**, 86, of Pearl City, died Aug. 24, 2007. Born in Ha'iku, Maui. A homemaker. Survived by son, LeRoy; daughter, Sharon Kawakami; five grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; sisters, Charlotte Shimabukuro, Laura Chun and

Nancy Weaver. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Valley of The Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 September 2007]

**OSHIRO, MRS. ROY (YOSHIKO)**, 86, of Pearl City, died Aug. 24, 2007. Born in Ha'iku, Maui. Homemaker. Survived by son, LeRoy; daughter, Sharon Kawakami; five grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; sisters, Charlotte Shimabukuro, Laura Chun and Nancy Weaver. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Valley of The Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 September 2007]

**OSHIRO, ROBERT "BOZO"**, 79, of Wahiawa, died Aug. 6, 2007. Born in Wahiawa. Survived by wife, Ikue; daughters, Christine Matsukawa, Della Fletcher, Diane Oshiro, Mavis Madeira and Kara Takenaka; sisters, Margaret Gusukuma and Jane Goto; eight grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Saturday at Wahiawa Hongwanji Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 August 2007]

**Oshiro, Robert Hidezo** *Aug.* 6, 2007 Robert Hidezo "Bozo" Oshiro, 79, of Wahiawa died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Ikue; daughters Christine Matsukawa, Della Fletcher, Diane Oshiro, Mavis Madeira and Kara Takenaka; sisters Margaret Gusukuma and Jane Goto; eight grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Saturday at Wahiawa Hongwanji Mission. Call after 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 August 2007]

**Oshiro, Ronald Yeigi** *Oct. 3, 2007* Ronald Yeigi Oshiro, 88, of Kaneohe, a retired Local 745 carpenter, died in Hospice Hawaii Kailua Home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Yukie, sons Mike H. and Dean K., brothers Vernon Y. and Eisho, sister Natsuko and four grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 October 2007]

**OSHIRO, RONALD YEIGI**, 88, of Kane'ohe, died Oct. 3, 2007. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. A retired carpenter with Local 745. Survived by wife, Yukie; sons, Mike and Dean; four grandchildren; brothers, Vernon and Eisho; sister, Natsuko Oshiro. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 10 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 October 2007]

Oshiro, Roy Katsuaki Aug. 22, 2007 Roy Katsuaki Oshiro, 64, of Koloa, Kauai, a former Moseman Construction Co. superintendent and retired Kauai Coffee plant worker, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sandra Gaal-Oshiro; sons Richard, Keith and Troy; daughter Janine; stepson Wade Gaal; stepdaughter Jade Braithwaite; brothers Ronald and Francis; sisters Susan and Grace; and a grandchild. Services: 4 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 August 2007]

**OSHIRO, ROY KATSUAKI**, 64, of Koloa, Kaua'i, died Aug. 22, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Former superintendent for Moseman Construction Co; retired plant worker for Kauai Coffee. Survived by wife, Sandra Gaal-Oshiro; sons, Richard, Keith and Troy; stepson, Wade Gaal; daughter, Janine; stepdaughter, Jade Braithwaite; one grandchild; brothers, Ronald and Francis; sisters, Suzanne and Grace Oshiro. Visitation 3 to 4 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 August 2007]

**OSHIRO, SEISHO "ROBERT"**, 79, of Honolulu, died May 4, 2007. Born in Waipahu. Retired U.S. Postal Service mail carrier. Survived by wife, Grace; son, James; daughter, Roberta; brother, George. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 13 May 2007)

**Oshiro, Seisho** *May 4, 2007* Seisho "Robert" Oshiro, 79, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Postal Services mail carrier, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Grace T., son James H., daughter Roberta H. and brother George. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 May 2007]

**OSHIRO, SHIRLEY TAEKO**, 76, of Lana'i, died April 18, 2007. Born in Keopu, Kailua, Kona, Hawai'i. Retired Maui County service and Lana'i senior coordinator. Survived by husband, Chiyoshi; son, Bradford; daughter, Susan Gishitomi; brother, Takao Honda; five grandchildren. Visitation 9 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 10 a.m. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 26 April 2007)

Oshiro, Shirley Taeko, April 18, 2007 Shirley Taeko Oshiro, 76, of Lanai City, Lanai, a retired Maui Country Service & Lanai senior coordinator, died in Lanai City. She was born in Keopu, Kailua-Kona. She is survived by husband Chiyoshi, son Bradford, daughter Susan Gishitomi, brother Takao Honda and five grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. today at Kalanakila O Ka Malamalama Hoomana O Iredane Hou Church on Lanai. Call after 3 p.m. Services: 10 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel on Oahu. Call after 9 a.m. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 April 2007)

Oshiro, Shirley, 76 Shirley Taeko Oshiro, 76, of Lanai City, died April 18, 2007, in Lanai City. A wake will begin at 3 p.m. Wednesday at Kalanakila O Ka Malamalama Hoomana O Iredane Hou Church on Lanai, with a service at 7 p.m. An Oahu memorial service will be held at 10 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel. The family requests aloha or casual attire. Mrs. Oshiro was born May 22, 1930, in Keopu, Kailua-Kona. She retired as the Maui County service and Lanai senior coordinator. She is survived by her husband, Chiyoshi Oshiro; a son, Bradford (Marcia) Oshiro; a daughter, Susan Gishitomi; a brother, Takao Honda; and five grandchildren. (Maui News 24 April 2007)

**Oshiro, Teijiro** *Oct.* 2, 2007 Teijiro Oshiro, 90, of Kaneohe, a retired T&T Sales and Service owner and mechanic in Kaunakakai, Molokai, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Paul and Michael, daughter Merle Hinazumi, brother Shichiro, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 5 p.m. tomorrow

at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 4 p.m. Reception to follow. Private inurnment. Aloha attire. No flowers. Incorrect information was given in an obituary Friday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 October 2007]

**OSHIRO, TEIJIRO**, 90, of Kane'ohe, formerly of Kaunakakai, Moloka'i, died Oct. 2, 2007. Born in Papa'aloa, Hawai'i. Retired owner and mechanic of T & T Sales and Service in Kaunakakai. Survived by sons, Paul and Michael; daughter, Merle Hinazumi; brother, Shichiro; five grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; Buddhist service5 p.m.; reception to follow. Private inurnment. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 October 2007]

**Oshiro, Toshio** *Oct. 3, 2007* Toshio Oshiro, 77, of Aiea, a retired aircraft inspector for Hawaii Air National Guard, died in Kapiolani Medical Center at Pali Momi. He was born in Kahului. He is survived by wife Doris S.; son Gerald S.; brothers Choyu, David S. and Joe S.; and sister Fujie Isagawa. Services: noon Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 11 a.m. Cas- ual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 October 2007]

**OSHIRO, TOSHIO**, 77, of 'Aiea, died Oct. 3, 2007. Born in Kahului, Maui. A retired Hawai'i Air National Guard aircraft inspector. Survived by wife, Doris; son, Gerald; brothers, Choyu, David and Joe; sister, Fujie Isagawa. Visitation from 11 a.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service noon. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 October 2007]

**Oshiro, Uto,** 102, *Jan. 9, 2007* Uto Oshiro, of Waimanalo, a retired private housekeeper, died in Aloha Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. She was born in Aza Kaneda, Okinawa. She is survived by son Nobuo; daughters Fusako Adachi, Terri H. Uyema and Myrtle Y. Oshiro; 11 grandchildren; 14 great-grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 January 2007)

**OSHIRO, VIOLET CHIYOKO**, 87, of Waipahu, died April 20, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Dole Cannery trimmer; member of Okinawan Club, Urasoe Shijin Kai. Survived by daughters, Nancy Sakurai, Jane Yamaguchi, Karen Ichioka, Margaret Oshiro and Audrey Gibo; 17 grandchildren; 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No Flowers. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 30 April 2007)

**Oshiro, Violet Chiyoko,** *April 20, 2007* Violet Chiyoko Oshiro, 87, of Waipahu, a retired Dole Cannery trimmer, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Nancy Sakurai, Jane Yamaguchi, Karen Ichioka, Margaret Oshiro and Audrey Gibo; 17 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Aloha attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 April 2007)

**OSHIRO, WALLACE "WALLY" T.**, 72, of Mililani, died April 24, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A 1953 graduate of Punahou School. Survived by wife, Yoshiko; son, Willy; daughter, Kristina Nojima; brothers, Howard, Edward and Roy; sister, Florence Mayes. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Missionary Church; service 11 a.m. Burial 10:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 2 May 2007)

Oshiro, Wallace T. April 24, 2007 Wallace T. "Wally" Oshiro, 72, of Mililani, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Yoshiko; son Wally; daughter Kristina Nojima; brothers Howard, Edward and Roy; and sister Florence Mayes. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Missionary Church, 95-801 Kipapa Drive, Mililani. Call after 10 a.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 May 2007]

Oshiro, Yoshiko Aug. 24, 2007 Yoshiko Oshiro, 86, of Pearl City, a homemaker, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Haiku, Maui. She is survived by son LeRoy; daughter Sharon Kawakami; sisters Charlotte Shimabukuro, Laura Chun and Nancy Weaver; five grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 10:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 September 2007]

**OSHIRO, YOSHIKO**, 86, of Pearl City, died Aug. 24, 2007. Born in Haiku, Maui. A homemaker. Survived by son, LeRoy; daughter, Sharon Kawakami; five grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; sisters, Charlotte Shimabukuro, Laura Chun, Nancy Weaver. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Valley of The Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 September 2007]

**OSHIRO, YOSHIKO**, 87, of Kane'ohe, died Feb. 13, 2007. Born in Waipahu. A homemaker. Survived by husband, Teijiro; children, Merle Hinazumi and Paul and Michael Oshiro; five grandchildren; a great-grandchild; brothers, Tamotsu, Minoru, and Richard Fukuchi; sisters, Mitsue Ige, Teruko Wakabayashi, Sumiko Ige, and Evelyn Hera. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 2 March 2007)

**Oshiro, Yoshiko,** 87, Feb. 13, 2007 Yoshiko Oshiro, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by husband Teijiro; children Merle Hinazumi and Paul and Michael Oshiro; brothers Tamotsu, Minoru and Richard Fukuchi; sisters Mitsue and Sumiko Ige, Teruko Wakabayashi and Evelyn Hera; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 2, 2007]

**Oshita, Damon George Keiji** *Aug. 14, 2007* Damon George Keiji Oshita, 54, of Gardnerville, Nev., a U.S. Air Force flight engineer and instructor and Starbucks Coffee Plant employee, died in Reno, Nev. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Rosita Z., daughter Cassandra R., parents George and Margaret, and brothers Russell,

Clayton and Marvin. Inurnment: 2 p.m. today at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 September 2007]

**OSHITA, DAMON GEORGE KEIJI**, 54, of Gardnerville, Nev., died Aug. 14, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Career U.S. Air Force flight engineer and flight instructor. Survived by wife, Rosita; daughter, Cassandra; parents, George and Margaret; brothers, Russell, Clayton and Marvin. Inurnment 2 p.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 2007]

**Oshita, Hiroko** *Nov. 17, 2007* Hiroko Oshita, 72, of Waipahu died in Maluhia Long-Term Care Center. She was born in Taiwan. She is survived by husband Kenji, son Thomas K., daughter Susanna K. Moniz, brother Taiji Morioka, sister Yoko Aoyama and three grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 November 2007]

**OSHITA, HIROKO**, 72, of Waipahu, died Nov. 17, 2007. Born in Taiwan. Survived by husband, Kenji; son, Thomas; daughter, Susanna Moniz; three grandchildren; brother, Taiji Morioka; sister, Yoko Aoyama. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 November 2007]

**OTA, MILDRED HAYAKO**, 90, of Pearl City, died April 11, 2007. Born in Hule'ia, Kaua'i. Retired seamstress. Survived by son, Harvey; daughters, Grace Yoshimura, Gladys Bolos and June Domondon; brothers, Edward and James Ohashi; sister, Eva Uyeno; 16 grandchildren; 31 great-grandchildren; one great-great-granddaughter. Visitation 10:30 to 11:45 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:45 a.m.; burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 24 April 2007)

**Ota, Mildred Hayako,** *April 11, 2007* Mildred Hayako Ota, 90, of Pearl City, a retired seamstress, died at home. She was born in Huleia, Kauai. She is survived by son Harvey; daughters Grace Yoshimura, Gladys Bolos and June Domondon; brothers Edward and James Ohashi; sister Eva Uyeno; 16 grandchildren; 31 greatgrandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 11:45 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary, Call after 10:30 a.m. Burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 April 2007)

**Ota, Saburo,** 85, *Jan. 17, 2007* Saburo "Fat" Ota, of Kahului, a city surveyor, died in Hale Makua, Wailuku. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Katherine, daughter Winona Lau Hee, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Thursday at Kahului Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 January 2007)

**OTAKE, GLORIA MIDORI**, 72, of Honolulu, died April 13, 2007. Born in Makawao, Maui. Retired secretary. Survived by brothers, Richard and Jimmy; sisters, Aiko Nakahara, Shirley Uesugi and Florence Yamauchi. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 29 April 2007)

**Otani, Ray Noboru** *Aug. 5, 2007* Ray Noboru Otani, 60, of Keaau, Hawaii, a former Fair Contracting estimator, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by daughters Raylynn Carvalho and Renee Otani, sisters Mildred DeMattos and Darlene Martin, and three grandchildren. Graveside services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. Bring in a written piece of paper about Ray Otani as the family would like to create an album of stories to be read by the family at a later date. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 August 2007]

**OTANI, RAY NOBORU**, 60, of Kea'au, Hawai'i, died Aug. 5, 2007. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. An estimator for the former Fair Contracting. Survived by daughters, Raylynn Carvalho and Renee; sisters, Mildred DeMattos and Darlene Martin; three grandchildren. Graveside urn service 11 a.m. Saturday at Hawai'i Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Please bring a written story you would like to share about him for a family album. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 August 2007]

OTINERU, RALEIGH "THE BIG & PRETTY ONE" PINO, 55, of Kapolei, died Feb. 16, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Longtime employee of the Hawaii Movie Industry. Survived by wife, Lori Ann; son, Jarold Dorsey; daughters, Shabri Yuen, Janine Dorsey and Serena Esera; brothers, Lyle, Morgan and Joseph Pino; sisters, Tiana Lakatani, Stephanie Savusa, Iuni Talia, Tricille Otineru, Pastor Leatrice Maiava and Magdalene Otinueru Hunt; four grandchildren. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Visitation also 8 a.m. Saturday at the mortuary; service 9 a.m.; burial 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 13 March 2007)

Otineru, Raleigh Pino, 55, Feb. 16, 2007 Raleigh Pino "The Big and Pretty One" Otineru, of Kapolei, a Hawaii movie industry employee, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lori Ann; son Jarold Dorsey; daughters Shabri Yuen, Janine Dorsey and Serena Esera; brothers Lyle, Morgan, Joseph and Pino; sisters Tiana Lakatani, Stephanie Savusa, Iuni Talia, Tricille Otineru, Pastor Leatrice Maiava and Magdalene O. Hunt; and four grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday and 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Friday and 8 a.m. Saturday. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Incorrect information was given in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin, March 14, 2007]

Otsubo, Taketora, 87, Feb. 5, 2007 Taketora Otsubo of Kalaheo died at Wilcox Memorial Hospital on Feb. 5, 2007. Born in Koloa on Nov. 23, 1919, he was a retired truck driver and mechanic with McBryde Sugar Company. Preceded in death by sons Glenn and Burt, he is survived by his wife Haruko; daughter Elaine (Kenneth) Miyazaki of Pearl City, Oʻahu; five grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; half-brother Harry Sato; sister Takayo Hamada; half-sisters Cynthia Sato and Mildred (Donald) Konishi; and daughters-in-law Roberta Wong and Lynn Kusamoto. Friends may visit with the family from 3 p.m. to 4 p.m. on Sunday, Feb. 11, at Koloa Jodo Mission; service at 4 p.m. Casual attire, flowers omitted. Arrangements are being handled by Garden Island Mortuary, Ltd.[Garden Island 8 February 2007]

**OUCHI, CLARA KAZUE**, 88, of Honolulu, died Dec. 2, 2007. Born in Honolulu. Retired Straub Clinic and Hospital cashier. Survived by daughters, Carol Sato and Kathleen Yung; grandsons, Blake and Mark Sato; great-grandson, Braydn Sato; brothers, Harry, Richard, James and Henry Kanada. Visitation 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; memorial service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 December 2007]

**Ouchi, Clara Kazue,**88, *Dec. 2, 2007* Clara Kazue Ouchi, of Honolulu, a retired Straub Clinic & Hospital cashier, died in Pearl City Nursing Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Carol E. Sato and Kathleen N. Yung; brothers Harry, Richard, James and Henry Kanada; two grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 December 2007]

**Ouye, Kenzo Frank** *June 20, 2007* Kenzo Frank Ouye, 87, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Marysville, Calif. He is survived by son Gerall I.; daughter Irva K. Fuchigami; sisters Takeo Ninomiya, Tsuyuko Hooki, Misayo Hamaoka and Jean Hironaka; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 July 2007]

**OUYE, KENZO FRANK**, 87, of Honolulu, died June 20, 2007. Born in Marysville, Calif. Survived by son, Gerall; daughter, Irva Fuchigami; four grandchildren; sisters, Takeo Ninomiya, Tsuyuko Hooki, Misayo Hamaoka and Jean Hironaka. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 July 2007]

**Overbay, Leon T.** *Oct. 14, 2007* Leon T. Overbay, 86, of Kihei, Maui, died at home. He was born in Clayton, N.M. He is survived by wife Mary; son Michael Rogers; daughter Noel Smit; sister Ione "Bess"; brothers Ralph and Edward Overbay, and Steven Levi and Ernist Nelson; and four grandchildren. Inurnment: 2 p.m. Saturday at Maui Veterans Cemetery, Makawao. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 October 2007]

**OVERBAY, LEON T.**, 86, of Kihei, Maui, died Oct. 14, 2007. Born in Clayton, N.M. Prophet. Survived by wife, Mary; son, Micheal Rogers; daughter, Noel Smit; sister, Ione "Bess;" brothers, Ralph, Edward, Steven Levi and Ernist Nelson; four grandchildren. Inurnment 2 p.m. Saturday at the Maui Veterans Cemetery. Arrangements by Ballard Family Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 October 2007]

**Owen, Anthony Hilliard,** 15, *Dec. 4, 2007* Anthony Hilliard Owen, of Honolulu died in Kapiolani Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Lani T. Nguyen, parent Hilliard, brother Kevin Nguyen, sister Natalie and grandparents Chaau and Chut Nguyen, and Rose Owen. Mass: 11 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. . [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 December 2007]

**OWEN, ANTHONY HILLIARD**, 15, of Honolulu, died Dec. 4, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A McKinley High School student. Survived by parents, Hilliard Owen, and Son and Lani Nguyen; brother, Kevin Nguyen; sister, Natalie Owen; grandparents, Chaau and Chut

Nguyen, and Rose Owen. Visitation 9 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; Mass 11 a.m. at the Catholic Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa; burial 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 December 2007]

**Owens, Louise H.** *June 12, 2007* Louise H. Owens, 98, of Honolulu died in Maunalani Nursing Home. She was born in Shelby, Mich. She is survived by two grandchildren. Private services in Michigan. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 June 2007]

Oxe, James Charles Aug. 20, 2007 James Charles Oxe, 45, of Honolulu died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in San Diego. He is survived by wife Caroline Sluyter, children Natasha and Cole, father James, mother Nona and sister Karla Hunt. Scattering of ashes: 4 p.m. tomorrow at Alii Beach Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 August 2007]

**OXE, JAMES CHARLES**, 45, of Honolulu, formerly of Hale'iwa, died Aug. 20, 2007. Born in San Diego, Calif. Survived by wife, Caroline Sluyter; children, Natasha and Cole; father, James; mother, Nona; sister, Karla Hunt. Scattering of ashes 4 p.m. tomorrow at Ali'i Beach Park. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 August 2007]

**OYA, THOMAS YOSHINORI,** of San Jose, Calif., died March 19, 2007. Born in Pa'ia, Maui. A U.S. Army veteran who served during the Korean War and co-owner of Casa de Chrome. Survived by son, Ken; daughter, Kelly; three grandchildren; sisters and brother, Yoshiko, Richard and Doris. Private services in Hawai'i, Los Angeles and San Jose. No flowers. Donations to Post 9938 VFW, P.O. Box 8153, Crenshaw Station, Los Angeles, CA 90008 or to The Japanese American Museum, Attention: Development Department, 369 East 1st St., Los Angeles, CA 90012. (Honolulu Advertiser 1 April 2007)

**Oya, Thomas,** 74 Thomas Yoshinori Oya, 74, of San Jose, Calif., and formerly of Maui, died March 19, 2007, at his residence. Services were held in Hawaii, Los Angeles and San Jose. Alameda Family Funeral home in California assisted with the arrangements. Mr. Oya was born July 10, 1932, in Paia. He served in the U.S. Army during the Korean War. He was a business owner. He is survived by a son, Ken Oya; a daughter, Kelly Berman; two sisters, Yoshiko Tamanaha and Doris Murai; and a brother, Richard Oya. (Maui News 21 April 2007)

**OYABU, JAMES "BLACKIE"**, 87, of Kahului, Maui, died Sept. 11, 2007. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Retired painter. Survived by son, Myron; daughters, Charlotte Orikasa and Winifred Britt; brothers, Tom and Sueo; sisters, Lillian Tanita, Alice Lee and Haruko Yoshida; seven grandchildren; 10 great grandchildren. Service 2 p.m. tomorrow at Maui Memorial Park. No flowers. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 September 2007]

**Oyabu, James** *Sept. 11, 2007* James "Blackie" Oyabu, 87, of Kahului, a retired painter, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by son Myron;

daughters Charlotte Orikasa and Winifred Britt; brothers Tom and Sueo; sisters Lillian Tanita, Alice Lee and Haruko Yoshida; seven grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. tomorrow at Maui Memorial Park. Call after 2 p.m. Luncheon: 3:30 p.m. at Nakamura Mortuary. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 September 2007]

**OYAMA, HIRAO**, 87, of Lana'i City, Lana'i, died March 27, 2007. Born in Pauwela, Maui. Retired Dole Pineapple Co. carpenter. Survived by wife, Kazuko; children, Alvin, Schuyler, Sidney, Christopher, Ricky, Nilton, Stanford, Hiram, Len and Sharon Tawata; sisters, Rachael Jio and Sueko Saki; 12 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; memorial service 6 p.m.; Lana'i City memorial 2:30 p.m. Sunday at Lana'i Hongwanji Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. (Honolulu Advertiser 2 April 2007)

**Oyama, Hirao,** *March* 27, 2007 Hirao Oyama, 87, of Lanai City, a retired Dole Pineapple carpenter, died in Lanai Community Hospital. He was born in Pauwela, Maui. He is survived by wife Kazuko; children Alvin, Vermont, Schuyler, Sidney, Christopher, Ricky, Nilton, Stanford, Hiram and Len and Sharon Tawata; sisters Rachael Jio and Sueko Saki; 12 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Additional services: 2:30 p.m. Sunday at Lanai Hongwanji. Casual attire. No flowers. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 April 2007)

**Oyama, Richard Norio** *Oct. 2, 2007* Richard Norio Oyama, 65, of Kaneohe, a Masuda Fender and Paint body and fender employee, died in Maluhia Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Kelli Makanui and sisters Lillian Tamayose, Caroline Machado and Gail Nolan. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 October 2007]

**OYAMA, RICHARD NORIO**, 65, of Kane'ohe, died Oct. 2, 2007. Born in Honolulu. A body and fender repair man for Masuda Fender and Paint. Survived by daughter, Kelli Makanui; sisters, Lillian Tamayose, Caroline Machado and Gail Nolan. Visitation 1 to 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 2 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 October 2007]

**Oyama, Tamotsu** *Aug. 3, 2007* Tamotsu Oyama, 95, of Poway, Calif., formerly of Captain Cook, Hawaii, a retired coffee farmer, died at home. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by son Ray, daughter Evelyn Ellis, sister Fujiko Takemoto and five grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Sunday at Kona Hongwanji Mission in Kealakekua, Hawaii. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 August 2007]

**OYAMA, TAMOTSU**, 95, of Poway, Calif., formerly of Captain Cook, Hawai'i, died Aug. 3, 2007. Born in Pahoa, Hawai'i. A retired coffee farmer. Survived by son, Ray; daughter, Evelyn Ellis; sister, Fujiko Takemoto; five grandchildren. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Sunday at Kona Hongwanji Mission; memorial service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Kona, Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 August 2007]

**Oyama, Whitney Hideo,** 83, *Dec. 28, 2006* Whitney Hideo Oyama, of Mililani died in Pearl City Nursing Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sally C.; sons Owen S. and Clayton N.; brothers Michio, David and George; and sister Tomiko Kamisato. Private services. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 January 2007)

**Oyamot, Isabel** *Oct. 29, 2007* Isabel Oyamot, 86, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired telephone operator for the Reef Hotel, died at home. She was born in Maine. She is survived by son Walter L. Myers, stepson Albert Jr., six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Mass: 9:30 a.m. tomorrow at St. Catherine Church, Kapaa. Call after 8 a.m. Private scattering of ashes. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 November 2007]

**OYAMOT, ISABEL**, 86, of Kapa'a, Kaua'i, died Oct. 29, 2007. Born in Maine. Retired telephone operator for The Reef Hotel. Survived by son, Walter Myers; stepson, Albert Jr.; six grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Visitation 8 to 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Catherine's Church; Mass 9:30 a.m. Private scattering of ashes. Arrangements by Kaua'i Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 November 2007]

**OYAMOT, SEVERINO "GERMAN"**, 76, of Makaweli, Kaua'i, died April 22, 2007. Born in Makaweli. Retired Gay & Robinson Sugar Plantation heavy equipment operator. Survived by wife, Elizabeth; daughters, Rowen Fukushima and Wenda; sons, Rodney, Mansfield, Malcolm and Jonathan; brothers, Dilikano, Marcelo and Luciano; sister, Gregoria Albarado; nine grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren. Visitation 8 to 10 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Hearts Church, Waimea, Kaua'i; Mass 10 a.m. No flowers. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. (Honolulu Advertiser 6 May 2007)

Oyamot, Severino April 22, 2007 Severino "German" Oyamot, of Makaweli died April 22, 2007, at Queen's Hospital on Oʻahu at the age of 76. Born Nov. 19, 1930, in Makaweli, he was a retired heavy equipment operator for Gay & Robinson Sugar Plantation. He also served in the Hawaiʻi Army National Guard. Preceded in death by parents Florentino and Josepha Oyamot, brothers Pedro, Larry and Alberto "Happy" Oyamot, he is survived by his wife Elizabeth, daughters Rowena (Calvin) Fukushima, Wenda Ann Oyamot, sons Rodney (Josie Rasay) Oyamot, Mansfield (Noreen) Oyamot, Malcolm (Helena) Oyamot, Jonathan (Marietta) Oyamot; brothers Dilikano "Dick" and Marcelo "Marcie" Oyamot of Oʻahu, Luciano "Lucky" Oyamot of Makaweli; sister Gregoria "Gloria" Albarado of Makaweli; nine grandchildren and nine greatgrandchildren; numerous nieces and nephews. Visitation will be from 8 a.m. to 10 a.m. Saturday, May 12, at Sacred Hearts Church in Waimea. Mass to follow. The family requests that flowers be omitted and suggests casual attire. [Garden Island 9 May 2007]

**Ozaki, Fumiko**90,, *Jan. 1, 2007* Fumiko Ozaki, of Mililani died in Liliha Health Care Center. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by son Lawrence M.; sisters Misayo Omoto, Yuriko Nakamoto and Hisako Hisaoka; seven grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Call after 10 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Aloha attire. (Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 January 2007)

**Ozaki, Maye Chitose** *July 5, 2007* Maye Chitose Ozaki, 89, of Honolulu, a retired travel agent, died at home. She was born in Windsor, Colo. She is survived by son Robert; daughters Shirley Rizzato, Roberta Bishop, Kendra Ozaki and Terri Gedo; 14 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 August 2007]

**OZAKI, MAYE CHITOSE**, 89, of Honolulu, died July 5, 2007. Born in Windsor, Colo. Retired travel agent. Survived by son, Robert; daughters, Shirley Rizzato, Roberta Bishop, Kendra Ozaki and Terri Gedo; 14 grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren. Private services held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 August 2007]

**Ozaki, Minoru** *July 9, 2007* Minoru Ozaki, 99, of Pearl City died in Pearl City. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Mitsuko Ozaki; sons Mitsuru, Warren and Mitsuyoshi; daughters Lilly Nomura, Sue Tapaoan and Nobuko Nishimura; nine grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 July 2007]

**OZAKI, MINORU**, 99, of Pearl City, died July 9, 2007. Born in Hakalau, Hawai'i. Survived by wife, Mitsuko Ozaki; sons, Mitsuru, Warren and Mitsuyoshi; daughters, Lilly Nomura, Sue Tapaoan and Nobuko Nishimura; nine grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Private service. No flowers. No monetary gifts. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 July 2007]